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Celebration To Draw  Large Crowd, 3 -4 th
MUCH INTEREST BEING TAKEN * 
IN RODEO QUEEN CONTEST

Interest in the Queen of the 
Rodeo contest mounted to a 
feverish pitch Wednesday after
noon as the deadline for Queen 
contestant entries set by the Out
door Entertainment Association, 
sponsors of the contest, was an
nounced. Early standings for the 
nineteen youthful candidates had 
not been announced as the 1:30 
P. M. entry deadline passed. All 
candidates met in the new A- 
merican Legion hall at the dead
line hour for final instructions 
from the contest committee. An 
enthusiastic campaign for votes 
commenced immediately as the 
candidates began contacting their 
sponsors and favored backers.

R. S. Brumley announced that 
George Bagby, local insurance 
man, would present the Queen of 
the Rodeo with a pair of hand
made boots. Pete Kunz, Com
mander of the American Legion, 
announced that each of the nine
teen Queen contestants and their 
escorts were invited to be the 
guests of the American Legion at 
their dances on the nights of 
July 3rd and 4th. During the 
evening the young ladies will be 
introduced from the stage in the 
Legion ball.

The Queen of the Rodeo will be 
crowned at the first rodeo per
formance on the night of July 3rd 
and will reign in royal style at 
the three rodeo performances. 
The Association voted in its Tues
day night meeting that voting in 
the contest would close at 12:00 
o’clock noon on July 3rd. The 
winner will be announced some
time in the afternoon, possibly at 
the race track during the horse 
races which commence at 2 p. m.

Queen of the Rodeo Contest
ants and their sponsors, according 
to information released by the 
Committee, are:

Jo Ann Christal, Household 
Supply Co.; Ida Mae Brown, 
Greene Dry Goods Co.; Glenda 
Sue Davis, Tillie’s Beauty Shop; 
Mary Edna Elmore, Skelton Bros. 
Clothing; Jo Ann Ritter, Goldston 
& Brumley; Alice McCrary, Dixie 
Cafe; Sandra Shelton, TL-Shelton 
Ranch; Nellie Jon Heathington, 
Palmer Motor Company; Sandra 
Bownds, Hudson & Taylor; Doris 
Louise Smith, Clarendon Airport; 
Nell Bentley, Junior’s Food Mar
ket; Fanchon Allred, Clarendon 
Motor Co.; Mary Ann Landers, 
Clarendon Food Store; La Ree 
Hewitt, The Sugar Bowl; Mary 
Lou Barker, The Saddle Shop; 
Inelle Cox, Glenn’s Jewelry; June

Seltnan, Patman Tailors; June 
Allred, Mulkey Theatre; Noma 
Lee Lewis, Buick Motor Co,

The Queen of the Rodeo Con
test Committee has made ar
rangements for an election board 
to be placed on the windows of 
the old post office building. Re
turns will be placed on the board 
daily according to an announce
ment made by Jimmy Faulkner, 
manager of the Chamber of Cc:-.- 
merce. Details of the contest are 
being handled out of the C of C 
office. Members of the Contest 
Committee appointed by the Out
door Entertainment Association 
are Mrs. Alfred McMurtry, Mrs. 
L. T. Shelton, Mrs. Jack Brooks 
and Miss Ruth Richerson. Mrs. 
Peggy Hudson has worked with 
the Committee.

Service* Held Sunday' 
For W. C. Reeve*

All S tar Game >/• > 
To Be Played v .
A t Hedley

The Cap Rock League annual 
all-star baseball game will be 
played this year at the Hedley 
Ball Park July 4th at 2:M p. m. 
The stars of the WestenV.tytlf of 
the league will play the Stars of 
the eastern half. The west con
sists of players from Amarillo, 
Vega, Canyon, St. Francis and 
Washburn. The East will be the 
stars from Clarendon, Hedley, 
Groom, Claude and Panhandle. 
There will be no increase in ad
mission charges.

The boys chosen for the all-star 
game from Hedley are Herman 
Mooring, Junior Hill, Bobby 
Everett and Arthell Gibson.

The Amarillo sports defeated 
Hedley 17 to 2 last Sunday. Hed
ley will play Washburn at Wash
burn next Sunday under new 
management. The new managers 
will be Herman Mooring, field 
manager and Arthell Gibson, 
business manager.

Funeral services were h^ld | 
Sunday afternoon at the Lelia 
Lake Methodist Church for vVU- 
bur Clyde Reeves with Rev. L. D. 
Cleveland and Rev. John A. 
English officiating.

Mr. Reeves, age 70, was a re
tired farmer and had been a resi
dent of Donley County 28 years. 
He was a member of the Metho
dist Cnurch and took active part 
in community affairs. He wa* one 
of few in this area that had the 
knat!: to handle bees and raise 
honey which he prized very 
highly. He passed away at his 
home at Lelia Lake Friday after
noon.

He is survived by his wife, Mrs. 
Maude Reeves, four daughters, 
Mrs. Murriel Mosley, Yunea, 
Arizona; Mrs. Loree Alexander 
and Mrs. Eloise Reece, Borger 
and Mrs. Pauline Alexander, 
Grand Falls; four sons, Travis of 
Sunray, Virgil of Amarillo, Laird 
of Spring Valley, Wis., and Or
ville of Lelia Lake; five brothers, 
W. C. Reeves, Newburn, Tenn., 
H. B., Virgil and D. W. Reeves, 
all of Glenrose, Texas and E. R. 
Reeves of Levelland. One sister, 
Mrs. Marvin Zinn of Lubbock; 
14 grand children and 4 great 
grandchildren.

Active pallbearers were Quinn
Aten, Murphy Brock, Ellis Che- 
nault, Luther Butler, Sid Pointer 
and Holly Wood. Honorary pall
bearers were G. Leathers, Will 
Mace, Will Walling, Walter How
ard, Will Baker, Frank Wolford, 
J. W. Shields and Sid Endsley.

Burial was in Citizens Ceme
tery with the Murphy-Spicer 
Funeral Home in charge of ar
rangements.

GIRL SCOUTS TO 
SPONSOR CAKE WALKe

The Girl Scouts will entertain 
with a Cake Walk to be held 
Saturday evening at 7:30 in front 
of Hudson and Taylor’s on Main 
Street.

You are invited to come by for 
an evening of entertainment and 
a chance at the delicious calces 
on hand at that time. Proceeds 
will be used toward an outing for 
the group.

Mew Legion Home 
To Be Dedicated

Pete Kunz, commander of 
Clark-Brock Post 126 of the 
American Legion, has announced 
that Lou J. Roberts, past Depart
ment Commander of the Legion 
will deliver the address of dedi
cation in the new hall of Clark- 
Brock Post 126 on Wednesday 
morning, July 4th. Also appear
ing on the program will be 18th 
District Commander Rhea Smith 
and Fifth Division Commander 
Charlie Gibson, all of Amarillo. 
Many others well known in Leg
ion work have expressed their 
intentions to attend the dedica
tion ceremonies scheduled to 
commence at 10 a. m.

Mr. Kunz also announced that 
the American Legion will be host 
to all "Queen of the Rodeo” con
testants and their escorts at the 
dances in the Legion hall on the 
nights of July 3rd and 4th. Im
mediately before the intermiss
ions each contestant will as
semble at the stage. The Legion 
will admit each contestant and 
her escort without charge to the 
dances.

Playing for the dance Tuesday 
night will, be Phil Phillips and 
his brass orchestra and playing
for the dance the night of July 
4th will be Emmett Allen and his
“Sunset Ramblers”, featuring 
Roy Lee Brown at the piano. Ad
mission for each dance will be $1 
per person. The new Legion Hall 
is full air-conditioned and a large 
crowd is expected to enjoy the 
dancing each night.

Leader To Be 
Published Tuesday 
Of Next Week

Due to the Third and Fourth 
Celebration next week, the Lead
er will be published on Tuesday. 
The majority of business places 
will be closed on Wednesday and 
everyone will have plenty to do.

By publishing early, the Leader 
force Will be able to help out 
with the various duties that have 
been outlined for practically 
every available person on the 
Fourth.

We are asking all rural writers 
to bring their news in early Mon
day morning if at all possible as 
we certainly will be crowded for 
time to set everything in type. 
All local news items, etc., adver
tising copy should be in not later 
than Monday afternoon.

Your cooperation will be great
ly appreciated and we want to 
thank everyone in advance for 
helping us with this early publi
cation in any way.

Races, Rodeo, Barbecue, Parade And 
Dances Highlight 2-Day Celebration

Discuss Indictm ent of Reds

WASHINGTON, D. C.—FBI D irector J . Edgar Hoover (left) 
and  U. S. A ttorney G eneral J . Howard M cGrath are  shown 
as 'th ey  m et (June 20) a t the  D epartm ent of Justice today to 
discuss the  indictm ent of 21 top-ranking communists follow
ing  the  sw ift FB I raid  in New York end P ittsburgh th a t swept 
17 of the  21 into custody. A nation-wide dragnet was spread 
fo r th e  four still a t large.

This Is Your
Celebration
Edition

Clarendon business firms want 
this to be the biggest celebration 
ever to be held here which is 
evidenced by the large number 
of welcome ads in this issue of 
the Leader. They want everyone 
to feel that they are honestly 
welcomed to take in the entire 
celebration and encourage every
one to lay their work aside and 
not miss any event. Turn through 
the pages and absorb the warm 
spirit of welcome that is extend
ed.

The Leader force has enjoyed 
putting out this larger edition 
and wish to thank the merchants 
for splendid cooperation in turn
ing in their copy at an early date 
to make it possible.

OPS Representative 
Here Today, June 28

Mr. Sam Blake of the Lubbock 
OPS Office, will be at the Clar
endon Chamber of Commerce of
fice on Thursday afternoon, 
(June 23) according to an an
nouncement received by Jimmy 
Faulkner, local C of C manager.

Faulkner states that any mer
chant of Clarendon or surround
ing towns with OPS problems 
should contact Mr. Blake for help 
and information.

OPS representatives are in 
Clarendon each Thursday after
noon through an arrangement by 
the local Chamber of Commerce 
and it is expected that this sche
dule will continue through the 
month of July. Mr. Morean who 
was here last week was contact
ed by three of the local mer
chants.

SERVICES HELD SATURDAY 
FOR SHARMAN McQUEEN

Funeral services were held 
Saturday afternoon at the Mur
phy-Spicer Funeral Chapel for 
Sharman McQueen, 20 month old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. L. 
McQueen and granddaughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Sawyer. 
Rev. John English officiated.

Little Miss Sharman McQueen 
passed away Friday morning 
while undergoing skin grafting 
surgery. Some time ago she had 
received a very deep burn on her 
hand that would not heal, neces
sitating the surgery.

Survivors include the parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. C. L. McQueen of 
Abilene and the grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Sawyer of 
Clarendon.

Pallbearers were Edward Saw
yer, Rodney and Leon Youree 
and Tommy Murphy.

Burial was in Citizens Ceme
tery with the Murphy-Spicer 
Funeral Home in charge of ar
rangements.

Girls Turkey T rack 
Barrel Ride

Mrs. Boyd Rogers of Memphis 
and Mrs. Joe McMurtry of Clar
endon, co-chairmen, announce a 
girls turkey track barrel ride tor
?irls tw e lv e  years of age or older. 
Each entrant will make two rides
during die three rodeo perform 
ances on July 3rd and 4th. The 
entrance fee is $5.00 and there is 
a $50.00 dollar purse, plus half 
the entrance fee to be split four 
ways for day money. In addition 
there will be a pair of hand-made 
boots for the winnef of the fast
est two day average time. Girls 
are required to be registered be
fore 3:00 P. M. Tuesday, July 3rd. 
Registration will be in the lobby 
of the Allen Hotel.

YOUTHS ATTEND 
METHODIST CAMP

Several young people of the 
Methodist Churqh are attending 
the Clarendon District Intermed
iate Camp at Ceta Canyon this 
week. The group left Monday and 
will stay thru Friday.

Those attending are Allen 
Homer Estlack, Navarre Bain, 
Bill Hall Massingale, Frank 
White III, Doyle Graham, Rebec
ca King, Ruth Ann King, Janelle 
Tolleson, Evelyn Chamberlain, 
Johnnie Bell Waddill and Rev. 
anc^Mrs. John A. English.

Mr. and Mrs. D. F. Wadsworth 
visited in Hartley Monday.

Clarendon’s annual July 3rd 
& 4th Celebration will be revived 
to the fullest extent here next 
week when the 75th Anniversary 
Celebration gets underway Tues
day afternoon. Every committee 
reports their part of the program 
in good shape and everything is 
expected to go along in grand 
style. It will be at this time that 
the men and women w'ho have 
worked so hard to put this pro
gram on, will receive their re
ward - - - seeing the many visi
tors gathering to enjoy Claren
don’s hospitality.
Horse Races—Kid Pony Race

Matched horse races featuring 
some of the southwest’s widely 
known horse flesh will highlight 
the race program the afternoon 
of the 3rd. New information and 
inquiries are being received al
most daily by members of the 
Horse Race committee. An excit
ing program appears assured.

In addition to several matched 
races, the committee has an
nounced a Kid Pony race for 

i youngsters 13 years of age or 
younger. The$e will be 1st & 2nd 
money of and $5. Another 
race also announced tor the pro 
(ram is a saddle horse race. This 
race is restricted to horses within 
the county. Horses will be rode 
with a stock saddle. An entrance 
fee of $10 will be charged and 
will be split two ways.
Scouts Take Part

Clyde Price Jr. has reported 
that a detail of Boy Scouts will 
be on duty on both July 3rd A 
4th to assist as needed in traffic 
control and accident prevention. 
These boys will cooperate with 
the safety steps which are being 
taken during the celebration. 
"Death Takes No Holiday" is the 
reminder from the local Chamber 
of Commerce in announcing that 
arrangements have been made 
with Bill Riney of the State 
Highway Department for large 
signs reading SLOW to be placed 
on the highways leading into 
Clarendon. The signs will remind 
local and through traffic that 
“One serious accident could turn 
the entire celebration into a 
period of saddness” stated Jimmy 
Faulkner. C of C manager who 
has been burning midnight oil 
to help make the celebration a 
greater success.
Free Barbecue

A total of fourteen beeves have 
been donated for the free John 
Snyder Barbecue beginning at

Mrs. J. R. Cox, who is a sur
gical patient in Northwest Texas 
Hoepitil, is reported to be im
proving at this time.

CLYDE WILSON FAMILY 
RETURN FROM TRIP

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Wilson and 
Pat returned home Monday after
noon from a vacation spent in 
Washington, D. C., New York 
City and Niagara Falls. They re
port a wonderful trip, having 
seen beautiful country and flow
ers, and encountering nice weath
er throughout the entire trip. 
They returned by way of Cleve
land and St. Louis.

Among the many interesting 
sights seen were the Empire 
State building, the Statue of 
Liberty and a baseball game 
played by the Yankees and White 
Sox. Tours included a bus ride 
thru New York City and a bpat 
trip around Manhattan Island. 
They also watched the liner 
Queen Elizabeth unload in thi 
harbor and shopped at Macey’s.

These are only t  few of the 
highlights of the vacation. They 
were away from Clarendon 13 
days.

Sample New Type W aterm elons

I v « ;  |
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11 a. m. on the fourth, according 
to Bob Head, chairman of the 
committee. Those contributing 
beef are J. A. Ranch, Mrs. E. W. 
Bromley, Frank White, Jr., F. E. 
Sawyer, Don Grady, C. T. Mc
Murtry, Ralph Grady, F. J. Hom- 
mel, Winks Adams, Joe McMur
try, W. J. Lewis and Son, Alfred 
McMurtry, Bain Bros., Bob Head, 
Fontayne Elmore, S. J. Ranch, 
T. L. Roach and Sons, Knorpp 
and Sons, J. D. Swift, Carrol 
Lewis, L. T. Shelton and F. E. 
Chamberlain.
Parade

The parade will start promptly 
at 1 o'clock near the depot. Ap
proximately 30 entries have been 
made in addition to the large 
number on horseback, Rodeo 
queen contestants, etc. It will be 
colorful and entertaining to 
watch.
Rodeo Performances

There will be three rodeo per
formances. The first will begin at 
8 p. m. the evening of the third 
at the new rodeo grounds in 
northeast Clarendon. The second 
performance will begin at 2:30 
the afternoon of the Fourth and 
the last performance will begin 
at 3 p. m. the night of the Fourth. 
A large number of entries ferall 
events have already come in. This 
is expected to be one of the finest 
and fastest rodeos to ever be put 
on here during any celebration. 
Old Fiddlers Contest

R. T. Brown, chairman of the 
Old Fiddlers Contest to be held 
at 5 p. m. on the afternoon of the 
4th reported that he had already 
received approximately a dozen 
entries. There are several en
trants from Clarendon and also 
fiddlers from Ashtola, Memphis, 
Hedley and Leila Lake have ex
pressed a desire to participate for
Races, Rodeo ......... 22 222222
the cash prize money that is be
ing offered. Those wishing to 
enter should contact Mr. Brown 
at their earliest convenience. 
Pioneer Get-to gether

The old settlers and pioneers 
have been invited by the Ameri
can Legion to use their new hall 
as a meeting place throughout 

/the Fourth which will give them 
an opportunity to reminisce old 
times and visit in their air- 
conditioned building.
Dane**

There will be plenty of oppor
tunity for all those who enjoy 
dancing to have a wonderful 
time. A dance will be held each 
night at the New Legion Hall in 
the Old Pastime Theatre build
ing, and also at the old Opera 
House. The dances will begin at 
10 o’clock each night.
Concessions

The Boy Scouts _ and the Girl 
Scouts will have charge of all 
concessions. They will feature 
cold drinks, sandwiches, etc. Give 
these two worthy organizations 
all the business you can. They 
will be working hard to please 
everyone and make a little 
money for their troops.

WASHINGTON, D. C.—Representatives (left to  right) Reva 
Bosone (D) of U tah, John M urdock (D) of Arizona, and Fred 
A andahl (R) of North Dakota, Sample m idget waterm elons, 
the  size of canteloupes, now being grown experim entally  in 
Arizona.

SON OF LOCAL LADY 
INJURED NEAR DUMAS

Two Amarillo men were ser
iously injured last Friday morn
ing when the floor boards in the 
truck they were riding seemed to  
explode. The two men, Robert 
Higginbotham and Weldon Greg
ory of Amarillo w#r£ taken to  
St. Anthony's hoepitel in Ama
rillo with multiple fractures at 
their feet Gregory is 
Mrs. G. G. Gregory of Ci 
Highway patrolmen 
the transmission tore up with the  
fly wheel tearing throm h th e  
floor board like shrapnel.

O
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MEMBERS O r

Texas & Panhandle Press Associations

nesday with Mrs. Clyde Butler 
and helped her quilt on her quilt.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Patter
son and Nelda spent the weekend 
in the Richard Cannon home.

Mr. and Mrs. B. J. Jordan and 
daughter spent Sunday in the W. 
L. Jordan home.

Mrs. J. H. Easterling, Mrs. Fred 
Gray and Bro. Roberts visited 
awhile Sunday with the W. L. 
Jordans.

Those to eat dinner Sunday in 
the L. L. Waldrop home were Mr. 
and Mrs. Dale Miller and Mark 
of Roswell, N. M., Mrs. Joe Had- 
der and son of El Paso, Mrs. Sam 
Hendrix and girls of Colorado.

We are sorry -to report that 
Mrs. W. F. Barker has been 'sick 
in bed since last Tuesday, but is 
getting along fine at this writing.

Mrs. A. J. Sibley is doing nice
ly after her operation last Wed.

Frieda Phillips and boys spent 
Saturday night and Sunday in 
the J. H. Helton home.

Mr. and Mrs. Ira Evans and 
daughter Betty and grandson 
Jinbo of Bastrop, La. and Mr. and 
Mrs. Bob Easterling of Fordice, 
Ark. visited Friday in the W. L. 
Jordan home. ,

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Pittman 
and Duane of Stratford spent 
Saturday night and Sunday in 
the W. D. Higgins home.

Mr. and Mrs. Guy Sibley and 
girls spent Sunday night in Ama
rillo with relatives.

Mrs. Chester Talley and Drew 
and Nelson Christie visited Mon
day morning in the W. L. Jordan 
home.

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Morrow 
spent the week end in the W. H. 
Morrow home. They all attended 
the Reeves funeral.

Mrs. Frank Elmo of Quanah 
spent last week with Mrs. W. L. 
Jordaa

Duane Pittman is spending this 
week with his grandparents, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. D. Higgins.
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Mr. and Mrs. Nola Simmons 

visited in the Edith Longan home 
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Harley Longan 
have moved on No. 2 in the Rowe 
Ranch.

Mr. and Mrs. Everett Stevenson 
and daughter Jaunell of Martin 
visited with the Chamberlain and 
Shaller families Sunday after
noon.

The Midway Club met with 
Mrs. LeRoy Luttrell this past 
Thursday. The next meeting will 
be with

Mrs. Andy Brown of Jericho 
and Mrs. Fred Russell of Clar
endon visited in the Joe Johnston 
home Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Johnston attend
ed the funeral at Lelia Lake of 
Mr. W. C. Reeves last week.

Went out in the country to the 
home place last week and met 
one of the sweetest little lady of 
76 years, Mrs. Bullard, the moth
er of Mrs. Joe Johnston, the 
mother of twelve children eleven 
still living. She is visiting with 
Mr. and Mrs. Johnston, and what 
a joy she is, with a mind alert 
and interested in all current 
events. She has lived in Donley 
County since 1907.

Mrs. Allen Angel of Plainview 
spent Wednesday and Saturday 
with Mr. and Mrs. Joe Johnston.

Mr. and Mrs. George Hillis are 
enjoying their daughter and 
granddaughter of Borger who are 
visiting them.

Mrs. Harold Longan and Mrs. 
Edith Longan visited at Pampa 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. J. C. 
Longan.

Price Daniel Receives 
First Copy Texas Press 
Publication Laws Book

Texas’ Attorney General Price 
Daniel has a big job and a big
family.

In spite of that, during the past 
two years he has found time to 
compile and edit the first complete 
book on Texas Publication Laws, 
a work long needed by Texas 
newspapers, public officials and 
newspaper lawyers.

The first copy of the new book, 
published by the Texas Press As
sociation, was presented to Price 
Daniel by hia four children on 
Father's Day.

In addition to his distinguished 
career as a country lawyer and 
then as the aggressive attorney 
general of his native state, Price 
Daniel is co-publisher of his home
town newspaper, the Liberty Vin
dicator. His newspaper partnership 
with Jake Smyth and John Man- 
they also includes the Anahuac 
Progress at Anahuac, Texas.

Daniel is the son of a weekly 
newspaper editor. It was in the 
high schools of Fort Worth at the 
age of 15 years that Daniel first 
published his own newspaper, the 
Fort Worth High School Student. 
He also woiked as a cub reporter 
for the Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
and then for the Waco News Tri

bune while attending Bay’or Uni
versity. At Baylor, Daniel edited 
the Daily Lariat and the college 
annual.

“I paid my way through law 
school by working in the r.ew-prper 
business,” Daniel has often said. 
He is an active member of Sigma 
Delta Chi, professional journalism 
fraternity, aa well as his mdny 
legal associations.

From the standpoint of a lawyer 
and a newspaper man, Daniel was 
well equipped to write the book 
which contains all newspaper and 
public notice law in the state. The 
Texas Press Association is making 
it available to newspapermen, 
lawyers, public officials, and others 
at actual cost of publication. “It 
is a public service project made 
possible by the work of our at
torney general,” Brad Smith of 
Weslaco, president of the Texas 
Press Association said.

The only thing which rates 
higher attention than the law and 
the newspaper with Price Daniel is 
his attractive and devoted family. 
His wife, the former Jean Houston 
Baldwin of Houston, is a great- 
great granddaughter of General 
Sam Houston. The four children 
are Price Jr., 10, Jeanie, 9, Hous

ton, 5, and John, 4. They now live 
in Austin in a rambling house on 
three lota covered with oak trees— 
the nearest thing they could get. 
to the open spaces of their per
manent home in Liberty.

In his first five years as Texas' 
Attorney General, Daniel ha* 
gained distinction for his fight, 
against federal seizure of the 
tidelands from the Texas public 
school fund. He insists that Texas 
will win in Congress if Texan* 
keep on fighting and refusing- 
to compromise or surrender. He 
has been outspoken in his belief 
that federal officials are violating 
the Texas Annexation Agreement 
in attempting to take these lands.

Daniel has been equally persist
ent against other federal encroach
ments upon the powers and pro
perty of the states and of in
dividual citizens. Also, he has been 
leading the state’s fight against 
organised crime, vowing that Texas 
will soon lead the nation in its 
clean-up of syndicated gambling 
and warning outside hoodlums and 
racketeers to stay away from 
Texas.

Daniel is a veteran of World 
War II, having retired from the 
office of Speaker of the Texas 
House of Representatives to enter 
the service as a private. After 
three years, the last few months 
of which were spent in General 
Douglas MacArthur’s occupation 
of Japan, he was discharged as a . 
captain.

That he is a hard worker in his 
job as "the people’s lawyer” it 
evidenced by a record of 483! 
lawsuits and 2498 official opinion! 
disposed of by his administratior 
since January 1. 1947

Mr. and Mrs. Derrick visited 
with Mr. and Mrs. Harley Longan 
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Johnston 
made a business trip and visited 
with a daughter in Amarillo 
Tuesday.

Mrs. Ruby Denton of Groom 
visited Saturday with Mrs. Joe 
Johnston.

Mrs. Eva Rhode is spending a 
few days with her daughter. Mrs. 
Will Chamberlain.

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Smith, Jr. 
and family expect to move this 
week to Hickory Creek Camp on 
Lake Texhoma, near Marrietta, 
Okla. The camp is a fishing resort 
and will be managed by Bert, Jr.

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. H. C. 
Brumley Sunday were Mrs. 
Byron Drybread and son Dee of 
Elk City, Kansas, Mrs. R. K. Lane 
and daughter, Mrs. Vona Rose 
and granddaughter, Elizabeth 
Ann Rose of Wichita Falls, Texas.

LEADER CLASSIFIEDS 
GET RESULTS

i <♦

M A R T I N
Mrs. J. H. Holton

♦  
♦

X
♦

♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦
Mrs. Sam Hendrix and children 

from Colorado are here visiting 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. L. L. 
Waldrop and brother, Mr. and

Mrs. Raymond Waldrop.
Bro. Charley Williams of Ama

rillo ate Sunday supper in the 
F. C. Crofford home.

Mrs. Clyde Marshall and child
ren of Downing, Calif, arrived 
here Monday morning to spend 
two weeks with her mother, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. F. Barker and sister 
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Sibley.

Mrs. J. H. Helton spent Wed

Visitors in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Dick Vallance and family 
Sunday evening were Mr. and 
Mrs. L. O. Dennis and son, W. C. 
Dennis, Mr. and Mrs. Bennie 
Dennis and son, Eddie Owen, Bill 
Johnson and Mrs. Myrtle Crabb, 
all of Memphis.

Beavers rHake mud pies, then 
scent them to advertise for a 
mate.

For co o l h om e com fort—

PARAMOUNT̂

ENJOY THE FOURTH WITH THESE ADDED SAVINGS

Sugar PURE CANE 
Im perial 
10 lba. ............ .9 8

— they give "Twice as Much Cool Air
D o e s  the hot, blistering West Texas sun 
make an oven of your home? Paramount 
Air Coolers will cool your home "nature’s 
way” . . .  by washing, filtering and cooling 
the a ir . . .  filling your home with a fresh

it

ocean breeze. . .  keeping your home re-
freshingly cool on the hottest day.

Seven exclusive features of Paramount 
Air Coolers insure the best in quality and 
service. Come in today and let us show 
you these wonderful Coolers that give 

v “Twice as Much Cool Air.”

"There's a size 
and a model 

to Jit your 
needs and 

budget

I Utilities *  Let us moke o free survey 
of your cooling needs.

LEMONS
Sunkist—1 Dozen 35c
PEANUT BUTTER
12 oz. Glass ................................................ 23c
PEACH PRESERVES
2 lb. J a r  .......... 51c
Strawberry Preserves
2 U>. Ja r 63c
TEA
Bestyett w ith Glass 34c
COFFEE
Adm iration—1 Pound ................ 89c
LARD
Arm our Purs—3 lb. Carton ................ 67c
FLOUR
Gold Medal, kitchen tested—25 lbs. r .

$ 1 9 8

MARKET VALUES
BACON
Wicklow—1 Pound ........ .......... 39c
CHEESE
Am erican—1 Pound 4 9 c
PORK ROAST
1 Pound 4 9 c

JELL(
3 Pkgs.

) 2 3 c
PICKLES
Jack  Sprat. Dill—P in t 2 1 c
GL0C0AT
Johnaon'a-r-Plnt 5 5 c
BAB-(
2 Cana

) 2 5 c
WAX PAPER
Kitchon Charm —125 ft.

WHITE KING SOAP
La*ge P kg ..............................................

29c
3 1 c

PAPER PLATES%
Tw elve 9 inch Savaday—2 Pkgs.

2!3c
NAPKINS 1
Avalon, colored—80 Count ' L7c

FRESH VEGETABLES
TOMATOES 1
Fresh Vine Ripened— 1 Pound - ■ LOc
GREEN BEANS 1
Tender—1 Pound ■ L5c
CANTEL0UPES
Each 19c

FARMERS EXCHANCE
nw W t̂e Atetetewtemm m   ~     Phone 63-J GROCERY & M ARKET W e Deliver

m a
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week
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Traylor 

of Amarillo spent the weekend 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs.
A. M. Moss.

- - - - - - -  Raymond Miller of Canyon left
Mrs. Willard Huckaby and / for his home Sunday after a short 

daughter of Amarillo left the lat-j visit with Mr. and Mrs. Don Tom- 
ter part of last week after spend-1 linson.

* l e l i a  l a k e  *
*  Mr*. H. R. King *
8 . . .  ♦ . . . * . . * * * * !

ing some time with her mother, 
Mrs. John Gemer.

Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Wood and 
children of Amarillo spent Sun
day with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs Walter Howard.

Jerry and Nicky Pattillo of 
Ardmore, Oklr. are visiting their 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. J. B. 
Reynolds.

Mrs. C. C. Carter returned 
Sunday from a short visit with 
relatives at Quanah.

Mrs. Nelson Seago left Monday 
for the Methodist Encampment 
a t Ceta Canyon, where she will 
act as instructor.

J. D. Pope, being ill, was taken 
to the home of his daughter, Mrs. 
Odell Mantooth of McLean, last

Mrs. Melton Foster and daugh
ter of Hedley visited in the Earl 
Myers home last Friday.

Roddy Seago left Monday to 
attend the Methodist Encamp
ment at Ceta Canyon.

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Johnson 
took Misses Bobbie Seago, Shir
ley Aten, Marilyn Butler, Joanne 
and Janiece Christal to Amarillo 
Saturday to make a recording. It 
will be played next Saturday, 
June 30 over KGNC between 
8:45 and 9:00 o’clock, on the 
Platter Palace.

(Last Week's Hews)
Mr. and Mrs. Maschil Cole and 

son of Amarillo visited her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Oscar Wilkin
son last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Keat Reynolds 
and children of Amarillo visited 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. B. 
Reynolds Sunday.

Miss Raenell Roberts of Ama
rillo left Thursday after a visit 
with her grandmother, Mrs. Sam 
Roberts.

Mr. and Mrs. Oscar Roberts of 
Amarillo spent Saturday night 
anl Sunday here with relatives 
and friends.

Mrs. Don Tomlinson and Don
na left Sunday to visit her sister, 
Mrs. Ruby Miller of Canyon.

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Parker of 
Los Angeles, Calif, visited his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Henry 
Parker last week.

Sam King, yrho is attending 
West Texas State College at Can
yon came Friday to spend the 
week end with his parents.

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Johnson 
returned Friday from a week’s 
visit with her parents at Rotan.

Miss Billie Jean Poole spent 
Saturday night and Sunday in 
Memphis as guest of a Miss Mar-

Your IHC Dealer
EXTENDS A HEARTY WELCOME 

TO ONE AND ALL 
TO COME OUT FOR THE

BIG CELEBRATION 

Here July 3rd & 4th

Risley Implement Company
Your Local In ternational H arvester Dealer

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADEN

tha Aduddell.
Eoyd White spent the week

end in Canadian as guest of Mr. 
and Mrs. John Hansard and 
daughters.

Mr. and Mrs. George Moore of 
Amarillo spent the weekend with 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. C. C. 
Ayers.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Willingham 
and Mary Anne of Lubbock vis
ited in the W. N. Poole home last 
week.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Mooring 
and Robert of • Amarillo spent 
Saturday night and Sunday here 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
D. M. Cook and other relatives.

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Godfrey 
of Plainview spent Sunday here 
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
J. B. Reynolds.

Mr. and Mrs. Travis Arnold 
and baby of Dallas came Sunday 
for a short visit with Mrs. Arthur 
Dutton.

Mr. and Mrs. H. R. King of 
Canyon spent Saturday night and 
Sunday here with his parents.

Mr. and Mrs. Rex Willoughby 
--d Tommie Gene of Tyler spent 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. W. N. 
Poole.

Mrs. Gus Rasco and Jerry of 
Memphis spent Wednesday night 
with Mr. and Mrs. Quinn Aten.

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Winn of 
Amarillo visited in the Nelson 
Seago home last week.

Mrs. Lacy Noble and children 
spent last Wednesday in Groom 
with her sister, Mrs. Angel.

Mr. and Mrs. E. J. Myers and 
children of Wellington spent last 
Sunday with his parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Earl Myers.

Mr. and Mrs. Frio Walling of 
Dallas visited his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Will Walling last week
end.

Sue Wood of Amarillo spent 
last week with her grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Howard.

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Parker at
tended the wedding of their son 
Bobby Parker and Miss Johnnie 
Johnson, in Clarendon last Thurs.

The Mystic Weavers Club met 
in the home of Mrs. James Smith 
last Wednesday with an all day 
meeting. They spent the day 
quilting. Thirteen members and 
one guest, Mrs. Fowler of Mem
phis, were present.

Mrs. Earl Myers and Mrs. Les
ter Myers honored Mrs. T. J. Car-

PAQE

ter with a miscellaneous wedding 
shower Wednesday afternoon in 
the Earl Myers home. The hon- 
oree received many gifts. The 
hostesses served refreshments to 
about twenty guests.

The sub-district M.Y.F. met at 
the Methodist Church Tuesday 
evening with a regular monthly 
meeting. After an interesting pro
gram refreshments of “pops" and 
sandwiches were served to mem
bers from Hedley, Clarendon, 
Memphis, and Lakeview.

H U D G I N S

AN APPRECIATION
We wish to express our apprec

iation for the many nice things 
the people and our friends have 
done for us during the illness of 
our son Ralph. May God’s rich 
blessings be upon everyone of 
you. Once more we thank you 
and greatly appreciate every 
thing.

The Elmer Richards family.

Donley County Leader, $2.50 year

♦ Mrs. Carl Barker ♦
t ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦ ♦

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Perdue of 
Lubbock spent Thursday and Fri
day with Mr. and Mrs. John Per
due.

Mr. and Mrs. M. M. Stovall of 
Borger visited Thursday with Mr. 
and Mrs. J. C. Shields.

Barbara and Glenda Koontz 
spent last week with Betty Stout 
of Hedley.

Mr. and Mrs. W. O. Elliott and 
family and Drucilla Foster visit
ed relatives at Mineral Wells last 
week end.

Mr. and Mrs. Emory Stone of 
Amarillo spent Friday night with 
Mr. and Mrs. D. R. Koontz.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Brogdon 
and Shirley of Mineral Wells 
visited homefolks from Monday 
until Thursday here.

Charlie Williams of Amarillo

spent part of last week with Mr. 
and Mrs. J. C. Williams.

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. Leon 
Foster Sunday were Mr. and M a  
Buford Holland and boys and 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Foster.

Glenda Koontz spent Saturday 
night with Ann Elliott.

Nadine Williams spent Sunday 
with Wanda Elliott.

Mrs. Adams and Mrs. Allred 
visited Mrs. Self Thursday after
noon.

Mr. and Mrs. D. R. Koontz 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
M. Stone of Hedley.

French Self of Quail visited Ira 
Self Sunday afternoon.

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. J. C. 
Williams Sunday afternoon were 
Mrs. Bessie Stice and Ruth of 
Amarillo, Mr. and Mrs. W. O. 
Elliott and family.

Mrs. Ermine Blair and Biffie 
left Wednesday last to visit Mr. 
and Mrs. Dwight Blair in Hous
ton.

Welcome Folks
Be Sure to Come and Enjoy

Clarendon’s Hospitality
DURING THE CELEBRATION

We Also Extend a Welcome to Visit us Anytime.

Shine Martin Garage
General Auto Repair — Glass ior every need.

We Welcome Our Friends To The

& 75th ANNIVERSARY
Celebration Here July 3 rd & 4 1 h

*

And To The
* * ■* '-«g 'jvrt .. ' 25 „ ■

Clarendon Furniture Company*  w

O
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Latest Blimp Takes The Air

AKRON, OHIO—The w orld’s largest non-rigid airship, built 
for tracking enemy Snorkel submarines, was taken up for the 
first tim e (June 19), by Goodyear Airship pilot W alter Massic. 
The 324-foot blimp, officially designated the ZPN, can travel

-r*-------------

Thursday. June 28. 1951

i  jo ja ie r

Predicts Victory in New Korean Battle
•

Lieut Gen. James A. Van Fleet, commanding the Eighth Armv in 
Korea, has expressed confidence in the ultimate victory of his Allied 
troops now meeting the shock of a great Communist offensive.

I" h'sorder of the day he praised “the magnificent support of our
United Nations Air and 
Navy forces," and con
tinued:

“This renewed battle 
is for the preservation 
of life, liberty and the 
right to the pursuit of 
happiness of all free 
men. . . . They are the 
first rights which com
munism denies its own 
people.

“Our strength rests 
on the solid foundation 
of belief in God and the 
rights of man, rather 
than on the will of dic
tators imposed through 
cruelty and the com
plete disregard of hu
man life.”

This striking photo
graph of Gen. V'an 
Fleet was made when 
he waved farewell as 
he embarked in his 
plane at Washington,
D. C., to take command 
in the field. He is a na
tive of New Jersey, a 
graduate of West Point 
in 1916, and is a "sol
dier’s soldier,” serving 
on the Mexican Border,
1916, in  France in 
World War I, and through the thickest of the fighting in Europe In 
World War II. He was three times wounded. In 1948-60 he rendered 
eminent service as director of the Joint U. S. Military and Advisory 
and Planning Group in Greece. He was awarded the Distinguished 
Service Cross with two oak leaf dusters for extraordinary heroism in 
action, and other decorations.

GIN. VAN p u r r

87 miles per hour.

FISH FRY ENJOYED 
BY LARGE NUMBER

J. G. McAnear and Bill Todd 
entertained their entire Claren
don and Memphis store forces 
with a fish fry Tuesday night, the 
19th, at the roadside park just 
north of Memphis.

J. G. McAnear furnished the 
fish. It was fish which he caught 
on his most recent fishing trip to 
Guaymos, Mexico. Potato salad, 
pork and beans, potato chips, j 
green vegetables, coffee, tea, cake 1 
and ice cream were served with 
the fish.

The large amount of fish was 
fried in a wash pot over a camp 
fire.

Those from Clarendon attend
ing were: Mr. and Mrs. D. P. Ray 
and two sons, Danny and Timmy, 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Phillips and 
daughters, Tereasa Ann and Bil
lie Carrol, Mr. and Mrs. B. B. 
Osborn and two sons, Maxey and 
Benny, Mr. and Mrs. Fed Mc
Anear and son and daughter, 
Jackie and Joyce, Mr. W. W. 
Buck, and two visitors, Mrs. A. P. 
Todd and Mary Frances McCully.

Those from Memphis were the 
store manager and his wife, Mr. 
and Mrs. B. O. Shankles, Mr. and 
Mrs. T. B. Nelson, Mr. and Mrs. 
Snake Gallaway and little (lau
ghter, Sherry. The Ward Jones 
family did not attend because of

illness in their family.
The hosts and their families, 

Mr. and Mrs. J. G. McAnear and 
daughter, Jeanie, and sons, Ron
nie, Dwight and Freddie.

Everyone enjoyed the get-to
gether and visiting.

J. G. McAnear milled about 
camp taking movies at the most 
unexpected moments.

Efforts were made to keep 
away from shop talk, but it was 
observed that this did happen a 
few times.

GIRL SCOUTS
The Girl Scouts met Friday af

ternoon at the Canteen in a call 
meeting to discuss and lay the 
final plans for their concession 
thru July 3 and 4, and to decide 
upon the type of float to be used 
in the parade July 4th.

They met in regular meeting 
Monday afternoon at the Can
teen discussing possible time for 
each girl to work and the re
sponsibility of each. Following 
the meeting Mao’ Francis Mc
Cully served refreshments to the 
group. Seventeen were present.

Mrs. J. R. Ayers enjoyed a visit 
from her children Sunday, Mr. 
and Mrs. Felix Jones of McLean, 
Mrs. Addirene DuBose of Ama
rillo and Robert Ayers of Mem
phis. _______

GARDEN CLUB
The Garden Club met in the 

home of Mrs. A. L. Chase with 
Mrs. Thelma Darden'as co-host- 
ess, Thursday, June 21st. Color
ful garden flowers decorated the 
house. Mrs. Howze, the president, 
was in charge of the business 
session.

Mrs. Brooks, leader for the af
ternoon gave an interesting de
scription of “A Gardener’s Woik- 
room”, including many helpful 
tips in organizing tools and sup
plies for better gardening.

Mrs. Kunz discussed “Power 
Mowers” and many labor-saving 
tools that would provide a fast 
and easy solution to dozens of 
gardening chores.

(During the social hour, the 
hostesses served a dainty ice 
course to one guest, Mrs. Carroll 
Brumley of Marfa and attending 

members, Mesdames J. F. Block
er, Jack Brooks, H. C. Brumley, 
Rolle Brumley, Edwin Eanes, 
John Goldston, Joe Goldston, Lee 
Holland, J. H. Howze, Pete Kunz, 
C. D. McDowell, J. L. McMurtry, 
Frank Phelan Jr Rayburn Smith 
W. W. Taylor, Frank White Jr.

MIDWAY CLUB
The Midway Club met in the 

home of Lucille Luttrell June 21. 
A delicious lunch was served af
ter which two quilts were almost 
finished.

Members present were Pearl 
Terry, Sarah Shaller, Arrie Hef
ner, Eddie Williams, Goldie 
Mooring, Norma Chamberlain, 
Eula Butler, Emma Thomas, 
Ellen Moreland, Vada McCrary, 
Loyd Hillis, Lucille Luttrell and 
a guest Mrs. M. P. Hamblen.

The next meeting will be July 
5th with Norma Chamberlain.

—Reporter.

Mrs. Edna Smith and daughter, 
Doris, made a business trip to 
Amarillo Monday.

WOMAN'S SOCIETY OF 
CHRISTIAN SERVICE

Circle No. II of the Woman’s 
Society of Christian Service met 
in the home of Mrs. L. L. Taylor 
on Wednesday of last week at 
3:00 p. m.

Mrs. Cal Merchant, Circle 
Leader, presided at a brief busi
ness session. The following circle 
officers were elected: connection- 
al treasurer, Mr*. J. R. Porter; 
local treasurer, Mrs. Joe Holland; 
secretary. Mrs. W. M. Pickering; 
Mrs. J. R. Bulls is associate 
leader.

After an inspiring devotional 
by Mrs. Walter Taylor, an auc
tion sale was held. The sale con
sisted of hand made articles and 
baked and canned food prepared 
by Mrs. L. L. Taylor. This sale 
has been an annual event with 
Mrs. Taylor for the past six years, 
and the money received by her 
is given to her Sunday school 
class and her circle in the Wom
an’s Society of Christian Service.

Refreshments of cake and ice 
cream were served following the 
program and sale. Approximately 
thirty women were present.

LILLIE HUNDLEY CIRCLE
The Lillie Hundley Circle of 

| the Baptist Church did not hold 
their regular meeting Wednesday 
of this week. Instead they are 
helping the women in the colored 
Baptist Church hold Bible School 
The school began Monday after
noon and is being held each day 
from 3 to 5 o’clock.

It is hoped that a large number 
of the colored people will attend.

Bob Clifford who is working in 
Amarillo spent the week end 
with homefolks.

Mrs. Sam Hendrix and girls of 
Hotchkiss, Colo., spent Saturday 
night in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Dewev Hendrix and Martin.

June 21st at 3 o'clock. The presiT 
dent, Ivan Tollerson presided. 
All committees gave their semi
annual report. Roll call was ans
wered with something about the
negro-

The program subject was The 
American Negro” which was 
handled very ably by the leader 
Charlotte Word, who was also 
hostess for the evening.

Pollyanna gifts were passed 
out by Ima Wallace and polly- 
annas were revealed and new 
ones were drawn for the next 6 
months.

Members are asked to turn in 
their four quilt blocks each for 
the two quilts we are making for 
Boys Ranch so the quilts can be 
ready for quilting in the Club 
Room October 4th.
Delicious refreshments of cream, 

cake and punch were served by 
the hostess to 16 members.

We all welcomed Mrs. Crofford 
as a new member and invite all 
other ladies of the community 
who wish to join our club which 
meets at 3 ‘o’clock each first and 
third Thursday eve. —Reporter.

BARBECUE ENJOYED IN 
CARROLL LEWIS HOME

A barbecue was enjoyed Satur
day evening in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Carroll Lewis and fam
ily. Forty-five attended. Those 
present were Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Lewis, Paula Skelton, Mr. and 
Mrs. Floyd Lewis and Don, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. W. Lovelady and 
Ronnie; Mr. and Mrs. Bill Brig- 
man, all of Amarillo; Mrs. Ella 
Underdown of Henderson, Texas; 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Turner and 
Paula of Bowie, Texas; Mr. and 
Mrs. Lon Howard and Richard of 
Anton, Texas; Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Phillips and girls, Mr. and Mrs. 
Leland Lewis and boys of Groofn, 
Texas; Mr. and Mrs. Vincent 
Thomas and daughter, Mrs. W. T. 
Roberts, Mrs. Jo Anderson and 
children; Judy Riley, Mr. and 
Mrs. K. L. LaFon and Don LaFon 
of Dallas, Texas; Mrs. E. L. 
Lewis, Mr. and Mrs. Hermon 
Right and Janice of Iowa, Park; 
and the hosts, the Carroll Lewis 
family.

Mrs. J. G. Stewart is visiting 
in Roswell this week.

FAMILY REUNION 
IN BULLS HOME

Children of Mr. and Mrs. J. R. 
Bulls gathered for a reunion in 
the Bulls home Sunday. Those 
present were Mr. and Mrs. J. W. 
Bulls and daughters, Pamela ai>d 
Rebecca of Terre Haute, Ind., Mr. 
and Mrs. B. F. Bulls and children 
Jan and Sonny of Monahans, Mrs. 
Robert Adamson and Jean of 
Lubbock, Mr. and Mrs. H. H. 
Hahn and children, Scott and 
Sarah Beth of Pampa and Roy 
Bujls of Amarillo. *

Mr. Mrs. J. W. Bulls and 
family fand Mrs. Ross Adamson 
an$ Jean remained for this week.

Sybil Lou King of Memphis is 
visiting little Miss Connie Will
iams this week.

Don lev Countv Leader. S2.50 yeai
■ .......  ......................

CHURCH SERVICES AT 
PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

Church services will be held at 
the Presbyterian Church Sunday. 
Dr. Robert L. Cowan, who has 
accepted the call to the Claren
don Church will be present to  
preach at the 11 o’clock hour. 
Sunday school will be held at the 
regular time.

Attends Funeral Services
Funeral services for Mathew 

Taylor were, held Thursday 
morning, last, at 11 o’clock in the 
Methodist Church at Shamrock. 
Those attending from Clarendon 
were Mr. and Mrs. L. L- Wallace, 
Joe Jones, Mrs. Edna Smith, 
Doris and Montye, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Willard Knox of Lelia Lake.

The Navy has had seven ships
named Raager.... —» ■ «■ ■ ■ «'■ ■ —

PE A R S
No. m  Can .. 4 5 c
BRIM FULL

A P R I C O T S
Gallon C an......... $ 1  W
BRIMFULL. Syrup Pack

ORANGE JUICE
46 oz. Cans— for .. $ 1 0 0
ADAMS

- MILK
Large Cans—2 for

ORANGES
S unldst—Dozen . 25c
LEMONS
Sunldat—Dozen

TOMATOES
Vino Ripened—2 lbs. for 29c

Watermelons & Cantaloupe:

F L O U R  
25 lb. Sack........ - . $ 1 8 9
KIM BELLS BEST ™

T I D E
Giant Size .. 87 c

CRISC0 3 lb. Can

SUGAR PURE CANE 
10 lb. Sack

Coot. Advwtiten bchong* toe. 1951

STRAWBERRY PRESERVES
PURE—2 lb. J a r  ............................................... 59c
PICKLES
Sour or Dill—Gallon Ja r  ............ 77c
YAMS
Monarch, small whole In heavy syrup—46 ox. Can 49c
MACKEREL
Tall Can 15c

WE GIVE GUNN BROS. THRIFT STAMPS

^ i T j r r r T f i f r v .

ALVIN LANDERS WE DELIVER W .E .R A Y

STEAK
U. S. Choice Loin—Pound

SPARE RIBS
M eaty—Pound ..............

FRYERS
Freeh Dressed! Cut Up—Pound

OLEO
Sun Spttn—Pound

7 9 c

59c
29c

1
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M oisture Total 
Now Stands A t 
9.73 Inches ,

A whizzer of a cloud moving in 
from the southwest Sunday eve
ning brought our official mois 
ture total to 9.73 inches for the 
year. This particular cloud was 
one of the wooliest of the year, 
carrying a strong wind and an 
electrical display that would 
equal some of the worst that 
has ew r been witnessed in this 
area. 9ow er  service was inter
rupted at several points in the 
east part of town and a number 
of motors and radios were burn
ed out by the lightning.

No reports of serious damage 
to crops have come in but blow 
ing sand the past few days hasn’t 
helped tender crops any. Donley 
County is still on the lucky list 
as far as hail and damaging rain 
is concerned.

Mrs. Nelson Anderson went to 
Oklahoma City Tuesday to bring 
a new car home. She was accom
panied by Leon Youree who will 
drive one of the cars back for her.

Mrs. Bill Williams attended the 
Fourth Sunday Singing in Ama
rillo Sunday.

V eterinary Hospital
Clarendon. Texas 

East of Donley Co. Consumers 
on Highway 287 

DR. CHAS. f .  DEYHLE 
V eterinarian 
Facilities for

Large and Small Animals 
Res. 269 —Phones— Office 97

Locals Win Another 
Close Game

The local baseball club had to 
get in there and really put out 
everything they had to take the 
game over Vega here last Sun
day. The final score was 4 to 3 in 
favor of the locals.

Clarendon scored one run in 
the first inning with Vega coming 
back in the fifth to tie the score. 
Spier hit a home run in the last 
of the fifth to put the locals 
ahead 2 to 1. Vega pushed two 
scores across in the first of the 
6th to put Vega ahead but in the 
last part of the inning Gene Put
man erased their opportunity to 
hold the lead by hitting a home 
run with one man on. George 
Bulman made a sensational re
covery of a ball hit over the 
fence in right field to nab a 
would be home run at the plate. 
Brooks pitched all the way with 
Spier in the catchers spot. Harris 
and Richardson were the pitcher 
and catcher for Vega.

The locals will play Claude 
here on the local diamond this 
coming Sunday at 3 o’clock. The 
last few games have been close 
and hot with all the boys showing 
some rrlighty fine ball playing. 
If you want to see a good game 
drive up to the local field by Jr. 
High next Sunday and watch the 
locals tangle with Claude. ' ’

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER

Mrs. Eva Draffen left Thursday, 
for Austin after a visit with Mr. 
and Mrs. R. R. Dawkins and Mr. 
and Mrs. Jack Walker. She will 
leave for .Texas City July 1st 
where she will join her son John 
in making their home there.

Gary Clark Rolls of Odessa 
visited this week with his aunt, 
Mrs. Bert Smith, Jr. and family.

i " ■■

CASHMERE BOUQUET or PALMOLIVE

TOILET SOAP
6 Bara in plastic bag ................ ••..............

4(\f
lU

TREND
2 Large Boxes 47c
PORK & BEANS
Diamond Brand—10 Cans

TOMATO JUICE
Campbells, 13Va oz. Cans—6 for 65c
CHERRIES
Red P itted—Gallon Can

ORANGE JUICE
Brimfutl. 46 oz. Cans—3 for

98c

County And State 
Highway Funds 
Enriched

AUSTIN — County and State 
highway funds were enriched by 
more than $82,500.00 during the 
month of April, according to the 
monthly activities report just re
leased by Kent Odom, Chief of 
thte Department of Public Saf
ety’s License and Weight Divis
ion.

The report shows 2,147 truck 
owners paid fines during the 
month for overloading, operating 
under-registered vehicles, using 
unsafe and faulty equipment on 
the highways and Sor miscel
laneous offenses. There were 
1,973 arrests during the month 
of March, 1951.

Since September, 195(Lthe be
ginning of this fiscal year, 16,086 
arrests have been made by the 
Public Safety Department’s 33 
license and weight inspectors and 
more than $668,000.00 in fines 
and additional registration fees 
have been collected. Over $228,- 
000.00 of this amount was collect
ed from truck operators for car
rying more weight '  than the 
truck had been licensed to haul.

D. C. Greer, State Highway 
Engineer, recently told the South 
Texas County Judges and Com
missioners in convention * at 
Laredo, that the State and Coun
ties of Texas were losing ap
proximately Six Million Dollars 
a year because truck operators 
would not pay the registration 
fees on their equipment for the 
full carrying capacity up to the 
then 48,000-pound gross weight 
limit.

The Legislature recently in
creased the gross weight trucks 
can haul upon Texas highways 
to 58,420 pounds, which could 
produce approximately $90.00 
more per vehicle in license fees 
each year, if truck operators 
could be compelled to register 
for the full amount of the weight 
they carry.

As a means of raising badly 
needed State and County reve
nue, the County Judges and Com
missioners unanimously adopted 
a resolution asking the Legis
lature to look into this practice 
of truckers evading the payment 
of full registration fees.

Richard Vallance is visiting a 
few days in Memphis with his 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. L. O. 
Dennis.

Howard Clinton Gilbert of 
Goodnight visited last week with 
his grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Clyde Gilbert.

Mr. and Mrs. M. A. Wiley of 
Lskeview spent Sunday in the 
home of their son, Mr. and Mrs. 
T. G. Wiley and boys.

Nancy Ann Ford and Jerry 
O’Neal of White Deer visited 
Sunday afternoon in the home of 
her grandmother, Mrs. A. G. 
Lane.

Orange & Grapefr’t Blend 9 3 c

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Hearn and 
Cora Lee of Groom visited in the 
home of their daughter, Mr. and

rrs. Lloyd McCord and children.

Jimmy Dean Howze was an 
‘Amarillo visitor Saturday. He 
was accompanied home by Dick 
Lovlace of Amarillo who visited 
in the Howze home thru Sunday.
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Brimfull, 46 oz. Cana—3 for

APPLE JELLY
W estern Maid—2 lb. Ja r

40c
, Mrs. T. T. Allred returned last 
week from Houston where she 
visited her sister. Fanchon and 
June Star also returned after a 
visit at Pittsburg, Texas.

GRAPE JELLY
W estern Maid—2 lb. Ja r

Mrs. Chester L. Harrison and 
children of Hollis arrived Tues
day to spend the week in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Brooks and Jackie.

LEMONS $ 1 0 0
Blue Goose Brand. 360 size. doz. 35c—3 Doz.

JAR LIDS
Bernadln W hite Enam el lined—2 Doz.

Mrs. Victor Smith who has 
been fe surgical patient at St. An
thony’s Hospital in Amarillo was 
able to be brought home the first 
of the week.

PEN JEL or SURE JEL
2 Pkgs. ............ .........................................

- r

; Mrs. B. C. (Tubby) Tidwell and 
children, Margaret and Mike, left 
Friday night for their home in 
Texarkana after spending two 
weeks with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. D. C. Williams and relatives 
in Dumas, Borger and Pampa.

We give S&H Green Stamps

W . E. CLIFFORD

Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Williams of 
Borger spent Friday night with 
D. C. Williams on their way to 
Commerce for a visit.

Mr. arid Mrs. Willard McQueen 
of Lubbock vizited Sunday in the 
home of his sister, Mr. and Mrs. 
L. C. Youree.

Grocery & Market
Miss Jennie Pauline Chowning 

of Fioydada, niece of Mr. Fletch
er Curry, has accepted a position 
with the Donley Hotel as desk 
clerk.

Initial Copy Publication Laws Book Presented Price Daniel

TEXAS’ ATTORNEY GENERAL PRICE DANIEL took time out on Father’s Day to re
ceive the firs t copy of his n e e  book, “Texas Publication Laws”, as a gift from his family 
Gathered around the Attorney General are Mrs. Daniel and the four children — John, 
Price Jr., Houston, and Jeanie. In spite of a big job and a big family, Daniel found 
time to edit the law book on newspapers and public notices as a public service for thePrrro A

Lynn Leathers left Wednesday 
June 20th for duty with the 
Navy. He will be stationed at 
San Diego for his basic training.

Mrs. Nelson Anderson and Mrs. 
L. C. Youree made a business 
trip to Oklahoma City Wednes
day last. While away they also 
visited Mrs. Anderson’s aunt, 
Mrs. H. O. Lloyd at Tecumseh, 
Okla., returning home Friday.

Kay Schollenbarger left Wed
nesday last for San Antonio 
where she will visit in the home 
of her uncle, M/Sgt. and Mrs. 
E. C. Schollenbarger and family. 
She will spend two or three 
weeks there.

DONLEY SINGERS TO MEET 
AT LEU A LAKE SUNDAY

The regular meeting of the 
Donley County singing associ
ation will be held this coming 
Sunday, July 1st at the Methodist 
Church at Lelia Lake* The time 
will be 2:30 in the afternoon.

A varied program is in store 
for those who like to sing arid en
joy good singing. The Calvary 
Singers of Amarillo, radio enter
tainers, will take part as well as 
several visiting quartets. Every
one is cordially invited.

Bill Williams attended the 
regular meeting of the National 
Electrical Contractors Associa
tion in Amarillo Monday night. 
Mrs. Williams visited Misses 
Davie Guthrie and Jennie Foster, 
working on group singing.

J. R. Cox returned to his home 
in Hav/thorne, New Jersey last 
week. He came to be with his 
mother, Mrs. J. R. Cox. who has 
been seriously ill.

The Navy’s latest figures show 
134.000 Reservists on active duty.

Bartis Eugcn Williams of Ama
rillo, now stationed at Ft. Jack- 
son, S. C., visited Monday with 
his grandfather Judge and Mrs. 
W. J. Williams.

BOOSTER TRIP TO GO WEST 
AND NORTH TOMORROW

A sizeable crowd gathered at 
the court house this morning to 
make the Ea3t swing of the two- 
day booster trips and an even 
larger crowd is expected to be at 
the court house tomorrow morn
ing to make the Western swing. 
If you didn't go today - - then 
make a special effort to go along 
with the group tomorrow. Be at 
the court house by 8:30 to receive 
instructions and leave with the 
group.

These booster trips are tiring 
some lime but are usually very 
enjoyable and as a general rule 
you have an opportunity to visit 
many acquaintances in the var
ious towns that are included on 
the itinerary.

Notes from
CITY HALL

We want to calj your special 
attention to city ordinance pro
hibiting the sale or selling of fire 
works of any kind; also the firing 
or exploding of same anywhere 
in the city limits. A law was pass
ed by the State Legislature this 
year prohibiting the sale of and 
exploding of fire works of any 
kinds in any incorporated city in 
the state of Texas with a maxi
mum penalty of $1000 or 1 year 
in jail. We trust you will com
ply with this ordinance and avoid 
embarrassment and being subject 
to a fine.

We are also getting many com
plaints in regards to dogs damag
ing flower beds. shrubbery, 
young trees and lawns. We are 
asking you to keep your dog or 
dogs under better control. Keep 
them in your back yard or on 
your own premises as much as 
possible. It may be your dog that 
is annoying your neighbor or 
friend, who knows.

Very truly yours, 
Major Hudson, Mayor.

Mr. and Mrs. Luther Pittman 
and children visited Sunday and 
Sunday night in the home of his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. M. L. 
Pittman.

The Navy's first ship planned 
and built as a carrier was the 
USS Ranger, scrapped after 
World War II.

The Navy’s first submarine cost 
$150,000. Fleet-type subs of 
World War II costs between $6 
and $8 million.

LEADER CLASSIFIEDS 
GET RESULTS

Mrs. C. A. Schofield Sr., Mike 
and Davey from Jacksonville, 
Texas and Mrs. C. A. Schofield 
Jr., Cathy and Judy of Cameron, 

j Texas visited last week in the 
| home of Judge and Mrs. Will- 
1 iams.

TOO LATE TO 
CLASSIFY

FOR SALE—Large white porce
lain ice box, 100 lb. capacity, 
also 75 lb. Oak colored box. 
Bargains. Phone 492 or come 
to 521 E. 4th. (20-p)

CHARLES H. MILLER, M. D.
Office in Latson Building 

Office Hours
9 to 12 a. m. — 2 to 5 p. rru

Vote for
Rodeo Queen
Candidate----
Miss Joanne 

Christal

- - Sponsored by

Household 
Supply Co.

WE WELCOME YOU TO COME OUT FOR A GOOD TIME AT THE
• * *

75th Anniversary 
Rodeo & Celebration 
Here July 3rd 1  4th

A nd we wish to extend a Welcome to Everyone 
. to visit our Store Anytim e you are here.

Household v  C n
COM PUTE HOME FURNISHINGS-----HOME-OWNED and OPERATED

“W E SERVICE AND REPAIR ANYTHINQ WE SELL."
BUTANE A PROPANE GAS SERVICE

1
j #
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R A T E S
CLASSIFIED INFORMATION

Minimum Chug* ............   35c
Par word. l in t  insertion . . . .  3c 
Following insertions 2c
All ads CASH with order, unless 
customer has an established ac
count with The Leader.

See our Sno-Breeze Evaporative 
Coolers, fan type only $37.50 
installed. Roller type cooler, 
$69.95 installed.

White Auto Store 
Phone 162

F O R  S A L E
Cotton Seed Meal, Cotton Seed 

Cake, Hulls and Screenings, 
Stock Sprays. Clarendon Hatch
ery, Clarendon, Texas. (ltfc)

WE P R O U D L Y  SERVE

! ^  the B e s t S u n d a e  in  T o w n ]
M a d e  W i t h

* 5 0 , 0 0 0  C H O C O L A T E  S Y R U P

BOB MOSS PHARMACY
KILL MOTHS — Kill moths the 

easy way. Just hang a moth 
vaporizer in your clothes closet 
and be free from Moth Ravage.

Stocking's Drug Store
FOUR FOOT ROTARY SCRAP

ERS at $95.00. Estlack Machin
ery Co. Phone 262. (ltfc)

Walko Tablets, Rat Poison, Poul 
try Litter. Complete Line of 
Salsbury Poultry Remedies. 
Clarendon Hatchery. (ltfc)

FOR SALE — New 1949 four 
speed three quarter ton Chev
rolet Pick-up, ready to go with 
a good grain body, 8 ply tires 
and spare, $1495. W. T. Hayter.

(14tfc)
RED ANT BALLS—Exterminate 

red ant beds with Durham’s 
Red Ant Balls. Get Red Ant 
Balls at

Stocking's Drug Store
We are picking peaches at the 
Doherty Fruit Farm 7 miles 
northeast of Hedley. Sold by 
the bushel or truck loads. 
Phone 32-4 rings, Hedley. 
W. P. Doherty. (19tfc)

CONTAGIOUS A B O R T I O N — 
Vaccinate heifer calves now 
with Brucella Abortus. It pre
vents contagious abortion. Buy 
it at

Stocking's Drug Store
FOR SALE—Air Conditioner, ex

cellent condition, used only 
two summers. Capacity 1,800 
cu. ft. per minute. $45.00. Roy 
Clampitt. (16-5c)

FOR SALE — Dressed turkeys, 
about 10 lbs. each, in Donley 
County Locker, 60 cents per 
pound. W. T. Hayter. (14tfc)

FOR SALE—Light 2 wheel trail
er. Marshall Morris, Phone 
360-M. (5tfc)

HORN FLYS—Repell Horn Flys 
from range cattle for a long 
period by using 50% Wettable 
D.D.T. Powder. Large quanti
ties at

Stocking's Drug Store

SLEEPING SICKNESS—Prevent 
sleeping sickness in horses by 
vaccinating now with Enceph
alomyelitis Vaccine. Buy it at 

Stocking's Drug Store
Donley County Leader. $2.50 year

F irst Class, Durable. Outside

WHITE PAINT
Containing pure  Titanium . 
W ill Give M aximum d u ra 
bility. service, protection and 
beauty.

In  Gallons only

Special, gal. $3.95 
5 gal. Lots. .$3.75
Noblitt Sales Co.

Clarendon. Texas

White’s Super Battery. Guaran
teed for 24 mos. $10.45—Friday 
and Saturday only.

White Auto Store 
Phone 162

D elic io u s ■ ■■ -diiSiiJ

ROOT » « «

AT out

Co Id and 
Rafrashingl

otuo STORf FOUNTAIN

WE P R O U D L Y  SERVE

^ T h e  B e s t Soda  i n  T ow n

M a d e  W i t h

* 5 0 , 0 0 0  C H O C O L A T E  S Y R U P

BOB MOSS PHARMACY

WE P R O U D L Y  SERVE

^ T h x  B e s t M a lt i n  T o n m \

M a d e  W i t h  (

* 5 0 , 0 0 0  C H O C O L A T E  S Y R U P
BOB MOSS PHARMACY

30 Tractor. $250 under 
price. L. T. Mays, 1 mile r 
of town. (1

pellent at
Stoclcing'i Drug Store

Grass. Cl 
Phone 263.

fishing trip. Get it at 
Stocking's Drug Store

Jack Eddings.

FOR SALE — Nice Fryers. Inez 
Skinner. Phone 248-J. (20-c)

BOB MOSS PHARMACY
FOR SALE — 6 room house on 

Vt block land, newly decorated, 
outbuildings and other outside 
improvements. Phone 380-M. 
O. D. Lowry. (20-p)

CRAB GRASS KILLER — Now 
you can get Crab Grass Killer 
in Clarendon. A small can 
makes 3 Vi gallons spray. Get 
it at

Stocking'i Drug Store

FOR SALE—Child’s new cowboy 
boots, size 10. $5.00. Mrs. Joe 
Bownds. Phone 44 or 207-M.

(20-p)

Bran, Shorts, Hog Suppler 
Horse, Dairy and Poultry F 
Bone Meal, Stock Mini 
Salt. Clarendon Hatchery. Clar
endon, Texas. <

FOR SALE—Your choice of five 
coming two year old bulls, 
good grade, at $200. W. T. 
Hayter. (14tfc)

Symptoms of Distress Arising from
STOMACH ULCERS 
DUE TO EXCESS ACID 
QUICK RELIEF OR NO COST
Ask About f5-Day Trial Offer!

O v er fo u r  m illion  b o tt le s  o f  th e  W n u a t  
T u i n u n  h e r e  been  so ld  fo r  re lie f  at 
sy m p to m s  o f d is tre ss  e rte tn *  fro m  

‘ U lcers d u e  to

Acid, a .lr for
■Seeeass'* w hich  fu lly  ex p la in s  1 
ph i*  h om e tre e tm e M

Stocking** D rup Stor*

We extend a Hearty Welcome to Our Friends, Neigh
bors and Visitors for the Celebration Here July 3-4th.

you 'll Bo
of your new

SPRAYER

MI

for cornfield b^ans. June 
July,best months for planting. 
Planted now cornfield b 
will bear until frost.

Stocking's Drug Store

keys. Provides tonic benefits; 
prevents the spread of cecal 
coccidiosis in poultry flocks. 
Get Ren-O-Sal at

Stocking's Drug Store

GRASS SEED—All varieties for 
lawn planting. Clarendon 
Hatchery. Phone 263. (51tfc)

- J

SUNDAE W  M
luscious Howaiion Fianepplal W 
With oar famous lea Crtom Vsjpr w

AT OUR 6 9  otuo STORC fOUNTAi* j "

F O R  R E N T
i FOR RENT— 3 room apartment. 

Phone 245-J. (12tfc)
. FO R  RENT — Three bedroom BOB MOSS PHARMACY tl
3 house. Phone 349. (18tfc) AIR CONDITIONERS

Serviced and Repaired 
New pads, pumpa and accessories  ̂

if needed. Get yours ready. s  
Call 404 ' n  

CLARENDON ELECTRIC
(lltfc)

t
a FOR RENT — Furnished apart- 
) ment. Outside entrance with 

garage. Water and gas bills 
t paid. Rayburn Smith. (21-p) 
J

FOR RENT—2 large apartments, 
furnished. Each has private 
bath and refrigerator. Contact 

> Mrs. H. B. Hill. Phone 417-W.
(21-p)

Alcoholics Anonymous meet 
every Monday night, 8 n. m ^  
Donley Hotel basement All in- ” 
terested are invited. (2tfc ^

e W A N T E D Building and Painting Contrac- S 
tors. Turn Key Jobs. Dewey w 
Myers and Sons. Phone 228-J. S 
Memphis, Texas. (22-p) tl

> SALESMEN WANTED
-  WANTED AT ONCE — Rawleigh 
a Products. Good nearby locality 
t open in Donley County. Write 
r today. Rawleigh’s, Dept. TXE- 

190-F, Memphis, Tenn. (20-p)

Mrs. Ermine Blair and daugh
ter, Biffie, returned home Mon- w 
day afternoon from a visit in Ft. n( 
Worth, Houston and Corpus tt 
Christi. Mrs. Dwight L. Blair and w
Sharon accompanied them home 
and will visit in both the home 
of Mrs. Blair and with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. A. H. Moore 
and family.

NO. 1 EGGS WANTED
*• 5c per dozen over market for 

No. 1 eggs. Average to large 
o size, clean and fresh.

Clarendon Produce 
) (17tfc)
, WANTED— Elderly housekeeper 
L and companion for Mrs. H. C.

Kerbow until August 1st. Write 
1 Mrs. Don Grady, Brice, Texas.

(20tfc)

Dwight L. Blair and family re
ceived a surprise recently when 
turning on their television set. 
Kenneth Davis formerly of Clar
endon was a contender in the 
boxing match they h^d tuned in.

Mrs. F. W. Davis and children, J  
Cynthia and Freddie, of New ■ 
Iberia, La. are visiting in the Tom 1  
Tucker home. She came to be C 
with her mother, Mrs. J. R. Cox, ji 
who is ilL S

i M I S C E L L A N E O U S

| CONVALESCENT HO ME I
i Best of care giveh invalids and 

elderly people in our home. 
Phone 187. Mrs. J. C. Black
burn. (20-p)

WARREN - CHENAULT 
Income Tax Service 

J. A. Warren E. J. Chenault
Clarendon, Texas 

Offices: 209 Goldston Building

Bill Cross, small son of Mr. and ® 
Mrs. W. M. Cross, was taken to 
Northwest Texas Hospital Mon- 5  
day. Nature of his illness is not 
known at this time.

.Thursday, June 28. 1951

Robert accompanied

and Mrs. Ned 
in Ama-

and Mrs. W. G. W.ord are 
tng a visit from theiiAhild-

s. Mrs. Jo Kirchman and 
i Robin and Will Word of 
City, N. Mex. came last 
Mrs. Will Word, Jr. of

Goldston spent the 
tother. Ver-

good m uttm
MOST TAT. ,V

STIMULATE W E IR  
APPETITE

since IMS

Welcome Folks To The Celebration
JULY 3rd & 4th

MODEL 5-B 6-ROW COTTON SPRAYER

Sturdy 
Construction. 

Simple, Trouble-1 
L Free Operation., 

Versatile.

Low Cost. 
All Around 

High Quality. 
Improved 

Design.

V/mon.
B o m ? ;

M A K E  I T  A  P L E A S U R E  T R I P  O N  S O F T E R  R I D I N G

S u p e r / f t i s h i o n  T I R E S

b y  g o o d / T e a r

Adjustment la a > la a Matter af

Features o f  this 
“MOST FOR YOUR MONEY”

S P R A Y E R
> Heavy sprayer frame accommodates two 55-gallon drums 
I Heavy duty, one-inch gear pump requires no greasing ’
i High quality hinge joint allows booms to swing 

forward, backward, or up 
i High quality, low gallonage nozzles 
) Boom heighth easily adjustable 
i Accurate pressure adjustment 
i Fits most all tractor models
> Adequate straining system 
i Built to last many years 
i Chemical resistant hoss 
i Non-corrosive booms 
i Easily assembled

TRAILER MODELS ALSO AVAILABLE

q v

pA * T s
Ar*Va bh

No**let
Hoit
Str*i«em 
Pre*ur*

Here

1 Oauj1re*

Dro:P Ext,
bT-Pmi, en*iODf

Alston

Com* in and see this equipm ent and piece your order now.

Estlack Machinery'Company
YOU* LOCAL PHILCO DEALER

ALLIS-CHALMERS FARM MACHINERY — OLDSMOBILE
Phone 262 Clarendon. Texas

en/oy all this • . ,
• Softer Rido
• Smoother Rido
• Safer Rido
• Quicker Steps
!• Groator Traction
• Easier Steering

AND MMEMBER,
NEW TIRES DESERVE 
NEW TUBES . . .  LIFEGUARDS 
MAKE BLOWOUTS HARMLESS.

• Less Driving Fatigue
• Bettor Looks
• Fewer Car Rapalrs
• Fawar Rattles
• More Car Economy
• GREATER MILEAGE, TO O !

Ye«, Super-Cushion outperforms conventional tires 
in these twelve important ways. Coma ini Make a 
trade today!

TOP TRADE-IN ALL our a u r r
f o r  t h e  u n u s e d
IM HOUR P R E S E N T

E A S Y  T E R M S  T h a t  Save 
Your Cash For Vacation Fun!

HENSON TIRE COMPANY
YOUR GOODYEAR STORE

1

.SHgk ,8ft a------------ if.



/

Thursday, June 28, 1951-
. THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER PAGE SEVEN

OUR DEMOCRACY- •by Mat

C o m m e n c e m e n t  /s t h e  r ig h t  w o r d
FOU THC HUNDREDS OF THOUSANDS OF HIGH-SCHOOL AND COLLEGE 
SENIORS WHO, RECEIVING THEIR DIPLOMAS THIS JUNE ARE 
AT TMe BEGINNING OF THEIR CAREERS.

N e v e r  h a v e  t h e  y o u th  o f  t h e  n a tio n  f a c e d  a  s t e r n e r t e s t  o f  
T h e  a d e q u a c y  o f  t h e i r  t r a in in g  t o  th in k  a n d  do t h a n  in  
t h e s e ' tiiv ie s  t h a t  t r y  m e n 's  s o u l s ."'

Bu t  t h e  s e n s e  o f  in d iv id u a l  in it ia t iv e  a n d  r e s p o n s ib il it y  is

BASIC IN THE AMERICAN SCHOOL AND THE AMERICAN HOME ... 
COMMENCEMENT IS ONLY ANOTHER STEP IN THE PROGRESS OF 
THESE YOUNG MEN AND WOMEN WHOSE PRIVILEGE AND 
RESPONSIBILITY IT WILL BE TO CARRY FORWARD OUR DEMOCRACY.

* A S H T O L A  ♦
J  Mrs. Doyce Graham t

Thanks eversomuch to my as
sistant last week. Perhaps I’d bet
ter stay on the job or she will

have it, as she certainly did an 
excellent coverage.

Rev. and Mrs. Frank Baugh 
and children visited with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Van Knox, 
the past week. Patsy Knox ac
companied them to New Mexico 
for a visit with another sister, 
Mrs. Otis Denny. Mr. and Mrs. 
Phil Moore and son joined them

there Friday.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Perdue spent 

Friday night with Mr. and Mr*. 
Dane Perdue.

Mrs. Slaton Mahaffey visited 
Mrs. N. L. Jones Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Poovey and 
Mrs. Ben Lovell shopped in Ama
rillo Wednesday.

Mrs. Kinch Leathers and Mrs. 
Lloyd Shelton visited Mrs. Ben 
Lovell Saturday afternoon.

Doyce Graham Jr. and Jeanelle 
Tolleson are enjoying this week 
at Methodist Encampment at 
Ceta Glenn Canyon.

Wanda Graham Spent Sunday 
with Ann Talley.

Nell White was visiting her 
parents, the Lloyd Reids and her 
in-laws the John Whites, the last 
of the week. While here she got 
her fryers dressed and in the 
deep freeze.

Mrs. J. ,C. Sutton and sons and 
the James Tolberts spent Sunday 
with Mr. and Mrs. Harold Gra
ham.

Mrs. Carl Barker was here last 
week a few days caring for the 
new Mr. Mike Graham.

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Land visited 
in the Haskel Hay home Sunday 
night.

Congratulations to Mr. and 
Mrs. Weldon Ledford on the birth 
of their daughter, Donna Marie. I 
She was born June 22nd and I 
weighed 8 lbs. Mrs. Ledford was 
formerly our depot agent and 
they now live in Okla. City.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Marshall 
visited their son, Dub and family, 
at Sanford Sunday. The two 
grandsons have the measles.

The storm Sunday night de
stroyed Mr. H. N. Hendersons 
barn on the Tolleson place.

Mrs. A. L. Allen is on the sick 
list now. Her company this week 
was her daughter, Mrs. E. L. 
Hunsucker, also Mrs. Sam Allen 
and children, Mr. and Mrs. Glenn 
Duckworth and sons and Mrs. 
Russell from Amarillo, Mrs. Poo
vey, and the Sain boys.

Dr. and Mrs. M. H. Rhoades re
cently made a trip to Austin for 
the unveiling of a statue in con

nection with Spanish American 
War Veteran Service.

Mrs. J. R. Brandon visited 
Monday afternoon with Linda 
Gale Tolbert and Mike Graham.

visiting Mr. and Mrs. Warren 
Hardin Sunday were her father, 
Richard Dingier and her sisters, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Gene Grimland 
of Amarillo.

♦  ♦
* G O L D S T O N  ♦
t  Carolyn McDonald ♦

Sue Talley and Carolyn Mc
Donald visited Irene Moss Wed
nesday afternoon.

Susie Yankee spent Saturday 
night with Mr. and Mrs. W. H. 
Gray.

Daphine Sullivan visited Mrs. 
Edgar Talley Saturday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Doc Ford visited 
in the Jackson home Sunday.
. Those visiting in the W. H. 
Gray home Saturday night were 
Mr. and Mrs. C. F. Moss and fam
ily, Harold McDonald, Mrs.

Bones, Cleta and Nita Farr, Mr. 
and Mrs. Yankee and Susie.

Mrs. Hatley visited Grandma 
Jackson and Mrs. Curtiss Friday 
morning at Clarendon.

Patsy Moss of Lelia Lake spent 
Thursday through Saturday with 
Irene Moss.

Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Talley 
visited Sunday afternoon with 
Mr. and Mrs. John Purdue.

Cleta and Nita Farr spent the 
weekend with Mr. and Mrs. W. H. 
Gray.

Mr. Jim Jackson and Geraldine 
and Nora visited Hatley’s Wed
nesday night.

Edward Ledbetter spent Wed
nesday night with Bob McDon
ald.

Mr. and Mrs. J. G. Auldridge 
and family, Mrs. Dorothy Smith 
and Paul and Harold McDonald 
spent Sunday at McLean.

Weldon Talley and Harold Mc
Donald visited in the C. F. Moss 
home Friday night.

Harold McDonald spent Sun
day night with Eugene Auld
ridge.

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie McCrack

en visited awhile Sunday with 
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Talley.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Jackson 
and Mike visited in the Jim Jack- 
son home Sunday night.

Carolyn McDonald spent Sun
day through Wednesday at Palo 
Duro with Mr. and Mrs. J. E. 
Morgan.

Mrs. R. A. Brame of Clarendon 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Sam Dale.
D-Day Coming Up 
For Texas Sportsmen

AUSTIN—Friday, July 6, will 
be D (for dove) Day for Texas 
sportsmen.

At that time, the results of the 
popular poll on hunters prefer
ence for the coming mourning 
dove season will be announced.

The Game, Fish & Oyster Com
mission, according to the Execu
tive Seci'etary, plans to use the 
results of the poll as a basis for 
recommending mourning dove 
shooting dates for the 1951 fall 
season.

Final action on the dates, hunt
ing hours and bag limits is taken

by the Federal Fish & Wildlife
Service since mourning doves are 
a migratory bird, and therefore 
are under Federal jurisdiction.

This is the first time, the Exe
cutive Secretary said, that the 
sportsmen’s own preferences, as 
indicated by a mail poll, have 
been used as a guide in this de
cision.

The Commission asked Texans 
to write their date ideas to the 
Game Department, Walton Build
ing, Austin, after considerable 
conflict in opinion developed 
over last season’s shooting regu
lations, particularly in the south 
zone.

Some sportsmen thought that 
the southern zone mourning dove 
season should have paralleled 
the quail hunting season which is 
set by law.

The southern zone dove season 
last year was from October 20 to 
December 3rd. The quail season 
set by law is from December 1 to 
January 16.

The northern zone mourning 
dove dates in 1950 were from 
September 1st to October 15.

WE EXTEND
A CORDIAL

W e lc o m e  T o  Y o u
TO ATTEND THE

RODEO AND CELEBRATION

Noblitt Sales Co.
FEATURING A COMPLETE

Motor Service Shop
USING

- NEW MODERN EQUIPMENT 
FEATURING-
Tractor, Truck and Automobile Service

1— Valve refacing & Grinding Service
2— Battery, G enerator & S tarter Service
3— Motor Tune-up & Overhauling
4— Brake Service & W heel Aligning
5— Electric and Acetylene W elding Service
6— Trained Mechanics using the fineat of money saving equipm ent.
7— Reasonable Pricea — W ork G uaranteed

NOBLITT SALES CO
Servel Gaa Refrigerators Studebaker Cara and Trucks 

Completa Gas and Oliver Farm Equipment
Appliance Service Butane • Propane Gaa

Clarendon. Texae Phone 77 Carburetor* — Ges Appliance*

# • # * * f
d i l l ./  Q i U l /

C H fe *  C 9 $ i
CRACKERS
Saltine—2 lb. Box

ENGLISH PEAS
Tall Can ................................

49 c 
15c

PINEAPPLE
Dole, crushed—No. 2 Can 28c

CRISCO
SHORTENING 

3 LBS.

tea  4 5  c
Schilling—8 os. Box

FLOUR $ 1 8 9
Light C rust—25 lb. Sack ..............................

DUZ SOAP 29 c
Large Box ....................................

Fresh Tomatoes

Kerr Cap & Ring
Dozen .................................................. 25c
SARDINES
Tall Can ............................................. 15c
PURE LARD
Delite—3 lb. Carton 65c
0LE0
Good Value—Pound 29c

APPLES
Pound 15c
PLUMS
Large Leluxe—Pound 15c
GRAPEFRUIT JUICE
W hite Sw an—46 oz. Can 21 c
Adams—46 oz. Can 2 9 c

WE RESERVE 

RIGHT TO 

LIM IT QUANTITY

M - S Y S T E M
W e Deliver Phone 193

PAYING 

TOP PR IC E 

FOR EG OS

o
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TOMA
FRESH—by the lb <

TOES
>r Basket..... ?

enjoy shopping at the 50 lbs. Pure Cane 
Most Modem Food Store j r *  S U G A R

IN DONLEY COUNTY COME IN AND REGISTER 
BE SURE AND ASK FOR ROGERS & BROS. SILVERWARE COUPONS

F R E E  G R O C E R IE S  “ D O N ’T  F O R G E T  O U R  D A IL Y  P A Y -O F F ” F R E E  G R O C E R IE S

CANTELOUPES
FRESH-£ for.... . . . . . . . . . . 2 5 C

*
3 rapefru i t  Ji •  ■ O l1  1  W HITE SWAN . M S

" I v C  • L i l

LEMONS
D ozen..... . . .  .......... ~ 2 9 C FLOIJR - 1  O Q

25 lbs. ...........  ................  J L  ©

Cheese LONGHORN

Pound
—

OLEG GRAYSON

Pound

Pork & BeansCAMPBELLS 

16 oz. Can .10
Crisco ... .99

COFFEE Golden Light 
l b ... . . . . . . . . .

Jmm, .7 9 W  *0*

MULKEY
THEATRE

LAST TIMES FRIDAY 
June 29th

SUSAN HAYWARD and 
WILLIAM LUNDIGAN

AND NO HAPPy RETURNS

—In—
a pI’d Climb The 

Highest 
Mountain

In Technicolor

SATURDAY ONLY 
June 30th

HUMPHREY BOGART

“The Inforcer”
SUNDAY AND MONDAY 

Ju ly  l-2nd 
JAMES STEWART

“Harvey”
TUESDAY ONLY 

B A R G A I N  D A Y  
Ju ly  3rd 

Matinee and Night 
HEDY LAMAR

Lady Without 
, a Passport”

W EDNESDAY - THURSDAY 
J u ly  4*5th
Wednesday, the 4th.

U

tion defense plant.
The topsoil that has been held 

on the farms of this country by 
grass cover, terraces, contour 
farming, field stripping, and oth
er practices, is now producing 
food and fibre for defense instead 
of silting up the Nation’s river 
channels and harbors.

The organic matter returned to 
the soil through cover crops, 
grass and legumes in rotation and 
in pasture and meadow has 
strengthened the soil structure 
and added to the fertility of the 
land.

Many practices play a part in 
holding back the water from 
rains and melting snows, con
tributing ti increased crop yields 
often spelling the difference be

tween good and poor yields or no 
yields at all.

Although many factors con
tributed to increased production, 
the conservation practices stimu
lated and carried on under the 
ACP have played an important 
part.

The conservation practices car
ried on since 1936 under the Agri
culture Conservation Program 
have built up a great fertility 
backlog and the practices stress
ed this year are adding strength 
to the foundation already estab
lished. Each year’s accomplish
ments add to the Nation’s farm 
production defense plant. Our 
record of production is evidence 
that we are making progress even 
though in conservation we have

'pretty fast just to stay 
wftere we are.”
MjfETING ON 1952 ACP  

A meeting was held Friday, 
June 22 to discuss the 1952 pro
gram. Those to attend the meet
ing were Community Committee
men John O. Richey, Dennis F. 
Reed, H. Lee Shaller, Charlie C. 
Hearn, Melvin C. Rampy, Pete 
Land, Leo L. Wallace, Enos M. 
Glass, John F. Skaggs; County 
Committeemen; Pink M. Mar
shall, James B. Smith and Wilson 
H. Gray; Carman G. Rhode from 
SCS, James Gouldy from F.H.A. 
and Mrs. Ritter, Sec. Donley 
County PMA.
%  ---------------------------

Athalee Dodspn is vacationing 
in Colorado'this week.

Youth Center New*
Mrs. Alvin Landers and Mrs. 

Bill Ray sponsored at the Can
teen Saturday night. Tuesday 
night Mrs. Bill Bentley sponsor
ed.

The Canteen belongs to the 
kids who use it and enjoy its use. 
You youngsters are urged to get 
behind your parents and ask# 
them to help with the job of 
sponsoring. If anyone is willing 
to sponsor either Tuesday or Sat
urday night, please? call Mrs. 
George Schollenbarger or Mrs. 
Carrol Lewis.

Mr. and Mrs. S. C. Bell spent 
the week end with their daugh- 
t e r i n  Springfield; Colorado.

P.WK
.-I,*.,

„  4-i"

Jiiunuit*

» > y ,

Abbott & Costello 
'Meet

Tbe Imrisable Man
• i . W W B T

f f lR f f l  K iiiiS
Froi tt» County PMA Owniwitt—
SCS ASSIGNED TECHNICAL' 
PHASES OF ACP

As a further step in consoli
dating the soil and water conser
vation efforts of the U. S. Depart
ment of Agriculture, arrange
ments have been made for the 
Soil Conservation Service to be 
responsible for the technical 
phases of the permanent type 
practices of the Agricultural Con
servation Prognun.

This woiild^e for such prac
tices as terracing, constructing 
dams, laying out contour strips, 
reorganizing the farm irrigation 
system and a number of similar 
practices.

The technical services needed 
will be provided either by SCS 
personnel or qualified persons 
under their direction. Farmers of 
Donley County who are cooperat
ing in the ACP and who intend to 
carry out soil and water conser

vation practices requiring techni 
cal assistance to make arrange 
ments for such assistance early to 
avoid delay and to give the coun 
ty PMA committee an opportun 
ity to make the best use pf this 
technical service.

The SCS responsibility includ 
es checking on the need for the 
practice, locations, layout, any 
necessary supervision in con 
struction and determining if the 
practices have been carrier out 
in accordance with requirements 
to qualify for assistance under 
the ACP.

In Donley County, Mr. Carman 
G. Rhode of the Soil Conserva
tion Service will be in change of 
this phase of the soil and water 
conservation work of ACP. '' <

Arrangements for this ftV vIc e , 
however, should be mad*. V
the county PMA com m ittal''?
15 YEARS ACP STRENGTHENS 
FARM DEFENSE PLANT

Fifteen years of soil and 
conservation work under the 
Agricultural Conservation Pro
gram have substantially stgemtth- 
ened the Nation’s farm profat-

RE-OPENING
of Newly Decorated

Donley Hotel Coffee Shop
SU N D A Y  JULY 1st
Home Cooked Foods as You Have Always Enjoyed

When Eating with us.
OUR PRICES ARE REASONABLE —  AND Q ||R  FOOD IS GRAND. 

Dinner Parties and Table Resentoftiaiia-Balicited

MR. and MRS. FLETCHER CURRY

m
kitu



1 a pencil mark appear* to j
Mil, box, your *ub«crlptlon 
n u  expired. Pleam let us 
bare your renewal promptly.

Tha LEADER brings your 
friends and acquaintances 
near you every week. Keep
your subscription paid up.

1878 t
New Series—Volume 22 Number 20

A COUNTY-WIDE PUBLICATION. SERVING DONLEY COUNTY and ITS TRADE TERRITORYl i
CLARENDON, DONLEY COUNTY, TEXAS, JUNE 28. 1951

1951
A Common Paper for Common People

$5,000 Awarded To 
Texas Farmer For 
Rebuilding Soil On 
Depleted Land

RENNER, Texas — Russell N. 
Cash, Atlanta, Texas, fanner 
whose neighbors testify that he 
has contributed more than any 
other to a better agriculture in 
Texas in the last decade, recently 
received the Hoblitzelle Achieve
ment Award for the Advance
ment of Texas Rural Life. The 
award is a $5,000 cash prize and 
a gold medal.

Mr. Cash has taken a depleted 
440-acre sandy land farm in Cass 
County, 15 miles southeast of 
Atlanta, and brought it back to 
productive life by carefully con
serving and rebuilding the soil, 
and on his own time and at his 
own expense he has gone out to 
show his neighbors how they can 
do the same through diversified 
farming and skillful soil manage
ment.

Given this year for the first 
time, the award was presented at 
the annual open house and bar
becue of Texas Research Founda
tion at Renner. Karl Hoblitzelle, 
Texas philanthropist and presi
dent of the Foundation, made the 
award possible. Its purpose is to 
recognize personal accomplish
ments in the field of rural life 
improvement. Mr. Cash was 
chosen from more than 100 
throughout Texas who were 
nominated for the honor.

Mr. Cash was reared on the 
farm and his love of the soil has 
kept him there. His philosophy 
is simply stated in his own 
words: “The stability of all farm 
enterprise depends upon conser
vation and building of the soil. 
The secret of cheap production 
and high yields is soil manage
ment. A dollar invested in your 
soil will pay greater dividends 
than a dollar invested any other 
way.”

In a county where the average 
corn production is from 10 to 12 
bushels per acre, he has averaged
65 bushels for ten years and has 
produced as high as 133 bushels 
per acre at a cost as low as 18 
cents per bushel. Against a coun
ty average of 65 bushels of sweet 
potatoes, he has averaged 300 
bushels per acre for the past six 
years, but has produced as high 
as 800 bushels. He has averaged 
300 bushels of tomatoes per acre 
for the past 10 years, and has 
grown up to 533 bushels per acre. 
Through proper woodland man
agement on 269 acres of his 
farm, he has increased his timber 
growth by $10 per acre as com
pared to a normal $5 per acre per 
year.

In addition to high production, 
he has improved his market 
through quality products and 
proper grading — factors which 
not only have increased his sales 
but have greatly improved his 
net income.

Mr. Cash believes the character 
of people depletes with the soil, 
and has gone out at his own ex
pense through East Texas to 
preach the gospel of soil man
agement. In the past two years 
he has talked his soil-building 
and cropping methods to more 
than 12,000 farmers and business
men from East Texas and ad
jacent areas of Oklahoma, Ar
kansas and Louisiana. And in 
1950, more than 2,000 visitors 
came to his farm to appraise 
first-hand the farming system 
which has transformed his sandy 
acres. In addition, he has served 
as an instructor in vocation.1 ag
riculture for veterans, commun
ity committeemen of the USDA’s 
Production and Marketing Ad
ministration, chairman of the 
board of supervisors of the 
Marion-Cast Soil Conservation 
District, and has written widely 
about his agricultural philosophy 
and his production methods.

His farm is not a showplace. 
Building it up slowly, mostly 
through his owA labors and 
without any outside source of 
revenue, he has pointed up what 
any small fanner through his 
own efforts can do to rebuild the 
toil and make a good living on 
the land.

Marina Corps Aviation wss 39 
years old on May 22, 1991.

W E L C O M E
V I S I T  O R  S
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Clarendon’s
7 5 t h

ANNIVERSARY
t m

CELEBRATION

3 & 4 t h

WE HOPE YOU 
ENJOY ALL EVENTS

and have
AN OPPORTUNITY 

TO MEET 
MANY OF YOUR 

OLD FRIENDS AND 
MAKE NEW 

ACQUAINTANCES

Farmers State Bank
OFFICERS and DIRECTORS

J . D. Swift, President
J . H. Hdrn, Vice President Anna Moores, Asst. Cashier

.. Van Kennedy, Vice Pres. & Cashier Em m ett O. Simmons, Asst. Cashier
G. F. Leathers - Directors - F rank  W hite Jr.

Federal Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

Infantile Paralysis 
Precautions

i AUSTIN—There is no reason 
! to believe there is greater risk to 
' |)olio infection in the summer 
| camp than in the child's home, 
according to officials of the Na
tional Foundation for Infantile 
Paralysis.

Although a camp is an assemb
ly of children at ages of greater 
susceptibility, Foundation offic
ials take into account the off
setting factor of comparative iso
lation of campers from outside 
and new contacts.

Dr. Hart Van Riper, medical 
director of the March of Dimes 
organization, has advised that if 
infantile paralysis appears in the 
vicinity to take the following 
steps at camp: >

1. Watch for symptoms—head
ache, sore throat, slight fever, 
nausea, constipation or diarrhea, 
fatigue and listlessness, and the 
more definite stiffness of the 
neck or back, pain or soreness in 
muscles, or trembling.

2. Guard against over-fatigue 
or chilling.

3. Check screening to see that 
latrines aVid kitchens are well 
protected against flies.

4. Re-emphasize cleanliness 
and hygiene. Frequent hand
washing is important, especially 
before meals and after visits to 
the toilet.

5. Limit visitors to camp to les
sen chances of the virus being 
brought in.

Dr. Van Riper urged all camps 
to have available the names and 
addresses of county and state 
health officers, the state repre
sentative of the National Founda
tion for Infantile Paralysis, and 
the nearest volunteer chapter of 
the National Foundation.

Baptist Student 
Center P lanned * 
For WTSC

A Center for Baptist Student 
activities at West Texas State 
College is being planned by Bap
tist leaders of the Panhandle- 
Plains region, according to an
nouncement of Truett Smith, Di
rector of Baptist student activi
ties at the college in Canyon. The 
new building will replace the 
temporary residence that has 
served as a center for Baptist 
students since 1946 when it was 
bought by the Baptist General 
Convention of Texas for this 
purpose. The location is on ample 
ground immediately across the 
street from the campus entrance 
to the administration building.

According to W. F. Howard of 
Dallas, Texas Director of Baptist 
student work, the new building 
will contain an adequate Bible 
class room, offices for the director 
and student council, a prayer 
room, lounge and recreational 
facilities, and should be ready for 
occupancy by early 1952. The 
Baptist Student Department of 
Dallas will provide 60% of con
struction cost, and friends in the 
region served by the college are 
being asked to provide the re
mainder. Pastors are being asked 
to present the request to their 
people, and a hearty response is 
being given wherever it is pre
sented.

Completion of this building 
will mark another link in the ad
vancement of West Texas State 
College where Methodists and the 
Church of Christ already hay* 
buildings for their activities 
among students of these faiths. 
All these church properties are 
adjacent to the campus, but of 
course are not legally connected 
with the college which is operat
ed by the State. Such provisiona 
by the religious groups have the 
full approval of the college ad
ministration as a contribution to 
the welfare of students, and elec
tive college credit is given far 
courses in Bible offered at that 
Centers.

The Thailand Royal Navy hag 
two ships operating with 
United Nations Fleet in Konfagi 
waters.

Enlisted Navy 
Japan are sponsoring a 
destitute Japanese children.

CD
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T o  T he People of 
T he 18th District

(Continued from last week) 
MISCELLANEOUS TAXES 
Ih r im  in securities

"Would require them to clearly

earmark securities upon purchase 
or acquisition as to whether or 
not they are held for investment 
or sale and would not recognize 
trasfers from one account to the 
other for tax purposes. Securities 
would be considered as being in 
inventory unless they are spe-

Welcome Folks%

TO CLARENDON’S

75th Anniversary 
C ELEB R A TIO N  

and RODEO

TUESDAY and WEDNESDAY 
July 3rd & 4th

You Always SAVE at THE PAINT STORE 
NEXT DOOR TO POST OFFICE

Hudson & Taylor
Phona 115

cifically earmarked- for invest
ment.
Loopholes

Gains and Losses—Would re
quire the offsetting of net short
term capital losses against long
term capital gains before reduc
ing the long-term gains or losses 
by the 50% limitation which is 
presently contained in the law.

Non-resident aliens—Would in
clude in the taxable estate of 
non-resident aliens United States 
Government bonds which they 
own where they are not engaged 
in business in the United States 
and the bonds are physically 
present in the United States. 
Parimutuel Wagering 
Systems

Rejected proposal to levy 5% 
tax on gross receipts of persons 
operating such systems. 
Percentage Depletion

Decided to make no reduction 
in existing percentage depletion 
allowances and to increase the 
allowance for coal from 5% to 
10% .

Removed the restriction which 
only allows the 15% rate to then- 
ardite when it is obtained from 
brines or mixtures of brine.

Added the following non-

Joe Goldston
OPTOMETRIST
Goldston Bldg. 

CLARENDON, TEXAS 
Phona 36

NOTICE
For the next few weeks we will 
be in our shop on TUESDAYS— 
THURSDAYS fc SATURDAYS 

ONLY

' EANES 
Radio Service
EDWIN EANES. Owner 

Located at Estlack Mach'y Co.

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER .
metallic minerals to the list 
which may elect percentage de
pletion at the rate of 15%:

Borax, Fuller’s earth, refrac
tory and fire clay, quartzite, per
lite, diatomaceous earth, metal
lurgical and chemical grade lime
stone and tripoli; and added the 
following at a 5% rate: sand, 
gravel, granite, marble, stone, 
brick and tile clay, shale and 
shell.
Possessions

Taxation of Federal civilian 
and military personnel—Decided 
to consider in a separate bill a 
provision which would make the 
income tax applicable to these 
persons for taxable years begin
ning after December 31, 1950 in
stead of December 31.* 1949. 
Tax-exempt Institutions

Decided to make no revision in 
the tax treatment of cooperatives, 
mutual savings banks and build
ing and loan associations. (These 
organizations would be required 
to withhold tax on payments of 
interest, dividends and royalties.) 
Wagering

Imposed a 10% tax on that part 
of the gross receipts of persons in 
the business of taking wagers on 
which they, assume the risk of 
profit or loss and on the gross re
ceipts of persons operating wag
ering pools.

Imposed an occupational tax of

$50 per year on persons accepting 
wagers or operating a handbook 
or lottery, with penalties.
Wax Losaaa

Deferred action without pre
judice on a proposal to include in 
income the fair market value of 
property, for which a war loss 
deduction has been claimed but 
which has been recovered, only 
to the extent of the tax deduction 
which the taxpayer has taken for 
the war loss in previous years 
with respect to the particular 
property. ______________

Withholding of tax on dividend*. 
m*st payments of interest to in
dividuals, and royalties.

Payors would be required to 
withhold tax at the rate of 20% 
without personal exemption, and 
submit to the Bureau of Internal 
Revenue 20% of gross payments. 
The payor would not be required 
to keep records of amounts with
held for each individual or to 
submit receipts to individuals. 
Tax-exempt organizations would 
be permitted to claim credit for 
taxes withheld on payments to

them as an offset against their 
liability for income and social 
security taxes withheld from 
wages paid their employees. Re
cipients would proceed in filing 
income tax returns just as they 
do now in the case of salary and 
wages where taxes have been 
withheld.

The Marine Corps has opened 
its ranks to enlisted reservists on 
active duty who may become 
regulars without loss of rank or

USE T-4-L FOR 
ATHLETE'S FOOT 
BECAUSE—

It has greater PENETRATING 
Power. With 90% undiluted alco
hol base, it carries the active 
medication DEEPLY, to kill the 
germ on contact. Get happy relief 
IN ONE HOUR or your 40c back 
at any drug store. Today at 

Stocking's Drug Store 
Wilson's in Hadley

We Extend a  Cordial Invitation to You to

MEET YOUR FRIENDS HERE

July 3rd & 4th
(or the

Rodeo & Celebration

ERNEST KENT
Your TEXACO Consignee

L. P . (B ud) Moore
WATER WELL DRILLER

CLARENDON, TEXAS

Phone 292-W

WE EXTEND
A FRIENDLY

W ELC O M E

To Our Friends
FOR THE

Celebration
Here July 3rd & 4th

We Will Be Closed July 4th

We Invite You
TO COME OUT

FOR A GOOD TIME AT THE

7 5 th Anniversary 
Celebration

JU L Y  3RD

P A R S O N S  BROS.
MASTER CLEANERS 

Phone 17

-■'V» * -O. •

We will be Closed All Day July 4th

C. D. Shamburger Lumber Co.
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New» From  The 
Office of Price 

Stabilization
OPS price specialists, in their

, the DONLEY CO&mr LEADEN .
tinue to operate legally.

Many of the compliance dead
lines have already passed and 
firms which are delinquent 
should take steps to insure com
plete compliance. C. J. Taylor,

tours of the district next week, j d“ tric<:P™e executive, said. Still 
... . . . ' J  other deadlines will be fallingwill emphasize to merchants that j soon *

if they have not complied with j Every merchant with questions 
the regulations, they should do on how to comply should take 
so immediately in order to con- I advantage of the price clinic day

Yes. you can now control Urge round 
worms in growing chicks . . .  and keep 
birds in good condition by using RED 
CHAIN Medicated Peed once every 
four weeks. It is the same Starter, 
Grower, or Broiler Peed you reguUrly 
feed, with the medication added. Fed 
at 4 weeks of age and every fourth week 
thereafter. It’s a safe, easy, effective 
way of controlling large round worms. 
RED CHAIN Chick and Broiler Peeds 
are also avaiUble with Sulfaquinoxa- 
line added for the control of Cocci- 
diosis. Cut your Chick Losses with 
RED CHAIN Medicated Peeds.

program to bring himself up to 
date with the regulations.

To help businessmen of this 
area to comply, Harry Van Horn, 
price specialist in the Food 
branch, will be in Clarendon next 
Thursday afternoon, June 28th. 
While here he will maintain of
fices in the Chamber of Com
merce office, in the Farmers 
State Bank building.

Although a specialist in one 
field, he will be able to answer 
most questions concerning other 
businesses, and in any event will 
help the merchant get the neces
sary information from the regu
lations or from the Lubbock dis
trict office.

The price clinic day program is 
co-sponsored by the OPS and lo
cal Chambers of Commerce and 
other civic and community 
groups and organizations. The 
price clinic program schedule 
will continue throughout July, 
with the specialist visiting this 
town on the same day of the 
week through this month and 
next.

Dairy Foods Supply 
13 M inerals Needed 
For Normal Life 
And H ealth

Thirteen different minerals es
sential to normal life and health 
are provided adequately in a 
mixed diet of dairy foods (milk, 
cheese/ ice cream, and butter), 
eggs, meat, fruit, vegetables and 
cereals, the National Dairy Coun
cil points out in the latest issue of 
the “Dairy Council Digests.”

The essential minerals are list
ed in this documented report as 
calcium, phosphorus, magnesium, 
iron, copper, iodine, sodium, po
tassium, chlorine, manganese, 
zinc, sulphur, and cobalt. The re
port was prepared by Dr. Zoe E. 
Anderson, Director, Department 
of Research and Nutrition Ser
vice. It stresses the dietary im
portance of these minerals.

Calcium, present in all body 
cells and the major substance of 
bones and teeth, aind iodine, part

THOMAS FEED & PRODUCE
Phone 199-J

ECONOMY and QUALITY

Are Items You Appreciate

Use Our Lockers To • -
AVOID WASTE 

PRESERVE QUALITY 

LOWER YOUR COST OF LIVING 

RAISE YOUR STANDARD OF LIVING 

We offer & Complete Processing

end Storage Service

Donley County Consumer 
Frozen Food Locker

Phone l t l Clarendon. Texas

of the thyroid hormones, are the 
only mineral deficiencies com
monly found in the population of 
the United States.

Surveys conducted in cities 
show calcium is the nutrient most 
frequently found to be deficient 
in the diet. Inasmuch as milk, 
cheese, and ice cream supply 
about 75 percent of the Nation’s 
available food calcium, this de
ficiency can be overcome through 
the liberal use of these foods in 
family meals. In areas where 
iodine is deficient, regular use of 
iodized salt will insure adequate 
intake of that mineral.

Milk, cheese, and ice cream 
provide substantial quantities of 
phosphorus, sodium, potassium, 
chlorine, magnesium, and sul
phur; significant amounts of zinc, 
copper, and cobalt; and less sig
nificant amounts of iron .iodine 
and manganese.

These minerals are part of the 
body structure. Together, they 
aid in regulating body chemistry, 
permitting man to live. The most 
important fact about these min
erals is their interdependence 
and functional influence upon 
each other. Emphasis is therefore 
placed on the need for obtaining

minerals from foods, rather than 
by excessive dosing with indi
vidual minerals which may upset 
the entire mirieral balance in the
body.

CARD OF THANKS
We wish to thank our' many 

friends for their kindness, sympa
thy and beautiful floral offering 
in the death of our loved one. 
May God’s richest blessings be 
with each of you always.

Mrs. E. A. Edmondson 
The Edmondson brothers 

and families 
The Rampy brothers 

and families 
Mrs. W. C. Gregg 

and family.

At birth, a baby giraffe is about 
four feet tall at thi shoulder.

Notice To C reditors
All persons having claims 

against the estate of John £L 
Watters, will present the same to  
John E. Eudy at his home in the  
town of Clarendon, Texas, within 
the time required by law, and all 
persons indebted to said John H_ 
Watters will make payment to  
said John E. Eudy, as required bjr 
law. June 21st 1951.

and
John E. Eudy, 
Clarendon, Texas,
N. J. Watters,
Perryton, Texas, 
administrators estate 
of John H. Watters, 
deceased.

(20-fc)

Rats, when faced with a diffi
cult problem, will bite their nails.

STEEL GODEVILS FOR

FOR SALE
ANY TRACTOR 
ROTARY HOES 

Guaranteed to Do the Job
LELIA LAKE 

WELDING SHOP
Lelia Lake, Texas

(19-P)

E. J. WISE
SEWING MACHINES 

CLOCKS & WATCHES

R E P A I R E D

Phone 330-R

NEVER BUY REAL ESTATE 
W ITHOUT AN ABSTRACT

Donley County A bstract Company
C. C. KILLOUGH 

Phone 44

MAKE YOUR DOLLARS 
HAVE MORE CENTS
By feeding Chiclc-O-Line, or Wes-Tex feeds a ll th e  
way—Chick S tarter, Chick Grains, Growing Mash 
and Egg Maah—The feed th a t get results.

P lanting tim e w ill soon be here - - so, rem em 
ber, your seed money will buy more and go fu rth e r 
if you buy Texas S tate Certified seed to s ta r t w ith . 
Why take chances on losing a crop? P lan t the  best. 
We have a complete stock of the above feeds end 
seed tha t has stood the  test for years, so w hen you 
th ink of seed, th ink  of Texas Certified seed, tested  
and acclim ated for this part of the country.

We give profit sharing S&H Green Stam ps 
on all feed and seed salsa - - ask for them .

A FEED FOR EVERY NEED

Simpson’s Mill & Feed Store
Phone 149

In the Gas Business, tee
IT TAKES M A N Y  SOURCES OF SUPPLY

One creek doesn’t make a river, nor 
one river an ocean.
In the  sam e way, one jo in t of pipe 
doesn’t  make a natural gas pipe line. It 
takes thousands of joints to form the 
gathering lines which move gas out of 
the held; it takes thousands more to 
construct a main transmission line; and 
still other thousands to build a system 
of distribution mains and service lines.

When gas supplies from more than 200 
fields are available to meet the needs 

.of such a system . . .  and when more 
than 400,000 homes and industries are 
being served from that system... then 
you have United Gas.
Always, United Gas is planning and 
building for tomorrow; building to as
sure adequate supplies of gas for our 
customers of today, and of the future.

f U E R E ’S PL E NT Y  FOR Y O U  A N D  I N D U S T R Y .  TOO

UNITED G A S ...
SIRVINO THI

CLARENDON’S OLDEST BANK

Welcomes You
TO THE OLDEST JULY FOURTH

CELEBRATION IN THE PANHANDLE
A

RODEO AND CELEBRATION
JULY 3rd & 4th

FIRST NATIONAL BANK
CLARENDON.,TEXAS

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

€3 s i s #
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'H is ad is addressed to the fellow known It’s about time you climbed in the driver’s seat.
It’s about time that you sensed for yourself 
the thrill that comes from feeling your 
shoulders sink back in the cushions, when 
your toe gives the gas treadle a gentle nudge.
It’s about time for you to be on the receiving 
end of those admiring glances which are the 
due of folks smart enough to pick the smart 
buy of the year.

as “the man on the street.”
From  th a t vantage point, you m ust have 
noticed that a lot of folks are  driving 1951 
Buicks.
You must have noted that you can spot one of 
these beauties—by its sparkling forefront—its 
gleaming fender ports— (three for the Special 
and Super, four for the Roadmaster)— and 
by its fluent grace of lines and contours.
Ybu’ve probably noticed, also, that these 
Buicks give a good account of themselves in 
traffio—ease to a gentle stop—get away to a 
nimble start when the light says, “Go.”
Ym may even have noticed that these cars 
have a level-gaited stride that traces, as w e’ve 
said before, to the fact that each wheel rides 
beneath its own coil spring.
But what we’d like to know is—when are you 

l going to try one?
Is HENRY 1, TAYLOR, ABC Network, tvfy Monday malsg.

What’s holding you back? It can’t be prices 
—for as you can quickly discover for yourself, 
you can own a Special for less than the price 
of some sixes—and Supers or Roadmasters 
are just as smart a buy in their fields.
So why not end the suspense? The welcome 
mat is out at our showrooms. We hope to 
greet you soon.

MO OTMMM CAM
r » o v z B £ t a l l  m a t

DYNAflOW  D lfV f• -lo v .i  drain on drtud 
ortd cor, cvft larvicing cotH
FlttMALI fNOINf-fiigfi-comprasiion, vohro-koS 
fc.od-g.fi morn miles from ova ty tonk ot tool 
PUSH-AAB K )K F IO N T -c o n b iii«  smart style 
and unsurpotted protection 
WHITF-GLOW  INSTRUMENTS-assure great* 
clorily, especiolly ot night 
TO IO U F-TU B F  DRIVE-seals tho chassis, 
sfoodies ride, improves driving control 
4 -WHEEL COIL SRRINOINO-cusfiions and 
levels the ride, saves servicing costs 
DUAL VFNTILATION-outside oir led sepo- 
rotely to right or leif oI front compartment 
SELE-ENEROIZINO BRAKES -  h y d ro v llc - 
mulliply pedal-pressure live times ot broke drum 
D M IA M lId l STYLLNQ-lopeted, car-length 
lenders, gleaming sweepspeors on most models 
Flue: Sell-locking luggage 'Id, StepOn parking 
broke, two-way ignition lock, Salety-Ride rim, 
Ni-Roised engine mounting. Body by Fisher

tyfcn* kgMmj ililfniwti ties n n  L.-■ «n»ww n v n  s m 't v t  W T V m V v i m  D T f

•u/ar will wim hm

# • R O A D M  A S T

AND ER SO N M OTOR C O M PAN Y
•W O R  SA L E S  I t  SERV IC E

D rug For Fighting 
D readed  Gangrene 
Announced

A new drug which promises to 
revolutionize the treatment of 
infections which lead to gan
grene, deep-seated chest infec
tions, and dangerous blood clots 
in body cavities, has been made 
available to doctors by Lederle 
Laboratories Division of Ameri- 
cart Cyanamid Company.

The new drug, Varidase strep
tokinase • streptodornase, will 
liquefy dense accumulations of 
pus, blood and dead tissue around 
infected areas, thus permitting 
removal of the waste material 
through a needle with little or no 
sutgery. Once this debris is re
moved, white blood cells and the 
so-called “wonder drugs," such 
as | aureomycin, can directly at
tack the infection.

The new drug is a combination 
of the two enzymes, strepto
kinase and streptodornase, which 
are produced from one of man’s 
worst enemies, a disease-produc
ing streptococcus, by a fermenta
tion process.

On the surface of the body, 
vicious-looking sores and ulcers 
can be quickly and safely clean
ed with the drug. Not only is the 
dead material removed by its ac
tion, but the wall of ttye area de
velops healthy blood vessels 
which stimulate healing.

Varidase will also be useful 
against old cases of osteomye
litis, sinusitis, certain types of 
meningitis, and chronic severe 
infections of the joints. When in-

then be easily removed and the 
infection treated.

While this new biological acts 
against dead and dying tissue, it 
has no effect on living cells.

Lederle officials emphasized 
that -the new drug will not re
place present methods of therapy, 
but will serve as an adjunct to 
them.

Dramatic results were report
ed when Varidase was used 
against empyema, the deep chest 
infection which often follows 
pneumonia and pleurisy. Such in
fections, if prolonged, usually 
cause death or chronic invalidism 
of the patient. With this nev 
drug, doctors will be able to 
clean the infection quickly and 
start immediate treatment.

Varidase will also be useful in 
dissolving blood clots which 
form in the joints, the chest and 
many other body cavities.

It had been known for many 
years that under particular con 
ditions certain styyptbcocci will 
produce these beneficial
enzymes. Only after 'Jrears of re
search and scientific teamwork 
was Lederle able to produce 
enough of the enzymes to make 
clinical research possible.

Longest underwater snorkel 
cruise by a U. S. submarine was 
made in April 1950, by the l/feS 
Pickerel, going 5,194 nautical 
miles from Hong Kong to Pearl 
Harbor. r (tfi

A pocket-size precision instru
ment for detecting* liltomic radia
tion has been developed for mili
tary purposes by the Navy’s 
Bureau of Ships and the Navaljected into an infected area, it 

brings about a chemical change I Research Laboratory.
in accumulated pus and dead | ---------------------------
tissue. The liquefied waste can Donley County Loader, S2.50

A ll EXTRA G i n  FOR YOU
with ovory purchase of

W H I T E  S W A M  T E A

AjL rout grocer lot you r 
iced tee gleases . . ONE 
eed> <|uarter-pound purchase, 
TWO with each half-pound pur
chase of White Swan Tee.

Tuesday and Wednesday
#

July 3rd & 4th

CITY GAS CO.
Phone 111 Clarendon. Texas

We are happy to be a p a rt of th is Celebration and join our friends in
J D ’welcoming you to C larendon for th is gala occasion. Drop in and visit us 

while here. ^

I

Life?WE EXTEND AN
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WELCOME FOLKS 

to the CELEBRATION and

RODEO

MAKE A DATE
TO ATTEND THE

RODEO AND CELEBRATION
JULY 3rd & 4th

INVITATION

To You
TO COME TO THE

CLARENDON RODEO
& 75th Anniversary 

C e l e b r a t i o n

BENNETT IMPLEMENT CO.
John Basra Tractors A Implements

Where Have Ybu Been all its

C L Y D E  W I L S O N
TEXAitifr SERVICE STA TIO N

Phone 100 We Pickup F lats



Thursday, June 28. 1851.

Civic Leaders To 
Discuss Repairing 
McClellan Dam

Civic leaders from Panhandle 
Counties within a radius of 75 
miles of McClellan Lake have 
been extended an invitation to 
attend a meeting in Pampa on 
Monday, July 2nd, at 8:00 P. M., 
in the Palm Room of the City 
Hall. W. B. Weatherred will pre
side at the meeting which is be
ing called for the purpose of dis
cussing the possibilities of repair
ing McClellan Lake spillway, 
which was badly damaged by the 
recent heavy rains. Letters of in
vitation were mailed by Cham
ber of Commerce President Gene 
Fatheree of Pampa. The letter, in 
effect, states, that Pampa and 
Gray County could not undertake 
the extensive repair project a- 
lone, and the participation of 
other communities is needed if 
help from Washington is to be 
obtained in repairing the damag
ed spillway.

Statistics show that 11 Coun
ties within a 50-mile radius of 
McClellan Lake use the lake con
stantly, while several other 
Counties use it to some extent.

Representatives from the U. S. 
Soil Conservation office have 
been invited to attend the meet
ing and Mr. Fatheree has been 
assured that they will have some
one available to answer questions 
regarding the ake. Other perti
nent information on activities of 
the project in recent years has 
been compiled and will be pre
sented to those attending the 
meeting.

Fatheree stated that the invita
tions had been sent to County,
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City and Chamber of Commerce 
officials throughout the area, to 
Hunting and Fishing Clubs, Oil 
Companies, Schools, and other 
civic leaders, and that anyone 
who is interested is invited to 
attend.

The dam at McClellan Lake 
was so badly damaged during the 
recent floods that engineers feel 
that allowing water to flow over 
the dam again would endanger 
the dam and possibly lands be
low the lake on McClellan Creek.

News From  The 
Office of Price 

Stabilization
LUBBOCK — The Office of Price 
Stabilization announced that the 
requirement that retail meat sell
ers publicly post ceiling beef 
prices by June 25 would be post
poned until August 1.

In view of the fact that me
chanical difficulties had forced a 
delay in the intended June 18 
posting date, and that August 1st 
is the end of the present price 
level based on the first 10 per 
cent roll back of live cattle 
prices, it was decided to delay 
posting of the charges f6r th i 
brief period of time before tha^ 
date. On August 1, new JoWef 
price levels at retail" are‘sche
duled under the present regula
tions. fc

A New Drive—50 Billion Wanted
(Editor’s Note: We read this letter in another weekly pub

lished in the Panhandle and thought it so entertaining that 
we are passing it on to you.)
Dear Fellow Travelers:

I have the distinguished honor of being a m em ber of a 
committee to raise $50,000,000,000 to be used for a sta tue of 
Trum an placed in the Hall of Fam e in W ashington.

We have decided not to' tease it by placing it next to 
George W ashington (who never told a lie), next to Lincoln 
(Hoi.est Abe), or Thomas Jefferson (who spurned a th ird  
term).

The committee was in such a quandary but after careful 
deliberation, it* has been decided to place the statue next to 
tha t of Columbus, who, after all, did not know where he was 
going, where he was when he got there, or where he had been 
when he returned, bu t made the whole trip  on borrowed 
pioney.

The inscription to be engraved on the Trum an statue 
will read, “I pledge allegiance to H arry  Trum an and to the 
indebtedness for which he stands, one man, indispensable, 
and w ith calamity and corruption for all.”

Five thousand years ago, Moses said, “Pick up thy 
shovels, m ount thine ass and camel, and I will lead you into 
the Promised Land.”

Five thousand years later, Trum an says, “Lay down thy 
snovels, sit on your rump, light up a Camel, THIS IS THE 
PROMISED LAND.”

If you are one of those who dares to have money left 
after taxes are paid, we will expect a liberal contribution. *"

Sincerely yours,
Your Fellow Traveler.

In addition OPS official*’’ 
continued study of the operation 
of the program indicates that a 
few adjustments in prices of 
some cuts may be necessary, to 
bring them in line with others in 
the same region. «

Meantime, it was pointed out, 
the order requires that all prices 
be posted on the tray in which 
the beef cuts are displayed, and 
that these prices must be at or

below ceilings prescribed in the 
regulation.

Kosher beef retailers, who 
were required to post their prices 
on June 11, will continue to dis
play their charts, OPS said.

Also, any other retail dealers 
who desire to post their prices 
for the benefit of their customers, 
may prepare their own from the 
prices in the regulation and post 
them, it wsa pointed out.

A Navy enlisted man was elect
ed to the Indiana state legislature 
while on active duty in Korean 
waters.

Pappy Deer 
Prove Tame

AUSTIN—Chalk up a point for 
Mr. Mule Deer!

He is better behaved than the 
ordinary white-tailed deer; bet
ter behaved in captivity.

All of which brought relief to 
state trappers. •

When they first contemplated 
trapping some of the West Texas 
beauties to stock new areas and 
to reduce overpopulation, the 
trappers were skeptical of how 
the ordinary wooden deer traps 
would withstand the impact of

Vote for Rodeo Queen Candidate 
Mary Edna Elmore, sponsored by Skelton’s

Here We Go Again!SKELTON’S
A t Clarendon

It’s the BIGGEST CASH CLEARANCE SALE ou Women’s Wear in the
$

history of this store.

STRICTLY CASH STRICTLY CASH STRICTLY CASH

Take advantage of these Prices on Nationally Famous Labels. It's the sm artest thing 

you’ll ever do.

It's  all new merchandise for w ear right now and thru the entire summer season.

FREE FREE
Please register for your choice of any dress in the house to be draw n 
Saturday, July 7th a t 3 p. m. You don’t have to buy to register or be 
present to win.
FREE FREE

138 Blouses 
Vi Price

72 Skirts 
ViPrice

60 Dresses
At

Vi Price
137 Dresses 

33iO ff
A t this price you are actually buying below wholesale cost. Values in Nylons, Cottons 

and Crepes lik^ you’ve never seen before. B rand New Beautiful Colors and Fabrics.

Sizes 7 -4 2 SALE BEGINS FRIDAY, JUNE 29tb
'

Sizes 7 - 42

Next door to 

Rexall Drug Store
S K E L T O N ’S

CLARENDON, TEXAS

Form erly

Bryan Clothing

mule deer.
The West Texas deer are from 

fifty to one hundred pounds 
larger than the white-tailed va
riety.

But, as related in “Texas Game 
and Fish,” official publication of 
the Texas Game, Fish & Oyster

Commission, the big deer behav
ed perfectly after they had been 
lured into the small enclosures.

Furthermore, according to the 
article, the mule deer also proved 
they can withstand hauling dis
tances up to 500 miles without ill i 
effect.

_________________PACE FIVE
“During refueling at service 

stations,” states the article, “a*
many as fifteen people sometime* 
peered into the truck from dose
range as the deer remained hud
dled together. Seemingly they 
feel protected for most of them 
never bothered to get up, if they 
had been lying down.”

Let’er Buck in Clarendon Cow Pokes
“The Biggest Little Town in Texas”

WELCOME to the BIG BAR-B-Q and RODEO

W e w ill g ive  $ 5 .0 0  in  L au nd ry serv ice  

to  the R od eo  Q u een

TO OUR CUSTOMERS

We will be Closed Wednesday, July 4th.
L E T ’S S E L -E -B R A T E

W e d o  C la rep d o n ’s d irty  w ork
’ ■ *5|

E -Z  LAUNDRY

M U TT’S CAFE

Welcomes You

TO COME OUT 
FOR A GOOD TIME AT THE

RODEO AND CELEBRATION 
H ere  Ju ly  3 r d  & 4 t h

We will be Open as usual, Day and Night 
A0 Through the Celebration

m m m

Mutt’s Cafe
BEST IN EATS AND REFRESHING DRINKS 

5 blocks Waat of Main Stroot on Highway
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n i  SOCIAL SECURITY
Household workers and farm 

employees who have been in
cluded in the social security pro
gram for the first time since 
January 1, 1951, must get a social 
security account number card by

June 30, 1951, John R. Sanderson, 
Manager of the Amarillo social 
security office said today.

Wages earned by these people 
during April, May, and June, 
1951, will be reported by their 
employers during July and the 
social security number of each 
worker must be included in the 
report.

If the individual has never had 
a social security number, an ap
plication can be secured at any 
post office, employment service 
office, or social security office. 
It should be completed in ink and 
mailed or brought to the social 
security office, 324 Post Office 
Building, Amarillo. A card bear
ing the applicant’s name and s> 

i cial security number will be

mailed immediately. The worker 
should then show the card to his 
employer so that a record can be 
made of the number, Sanderson 
said.

Workers who have had such 
cards, but who have lost them 
should file an application for a 
duplicate number. The applica
tion is made on the same form as 
for a new number, but the form 
contains a question which in 
forms the social security office 
that a duplicate number is re 
quired.

A representative of the Ama
rillo social security office will be 
in Clarendon on Tuesday June 26 
at 9:00, in the Dept, of Public 
Welfare Office.

. THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER
the maximum practicable pro
tection along the line from the 
cow to the consumer.”

.Thursday, June 28. 1951

For Sale - - -
Hail Insurance on Cotton

Classified Ads i f *  r e a d  b y  e r e r y o n e — U s e  th e m  o f te n .  Dealer C o u n ty  1

Mrs. Lela Bell of Harlingen, 
Texas visited her son, Mr. and 
Mrs. Lee Bell here the past week. 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Bell and child- 
dren accompanied her to Ama
rillo, Friday, where she will visit 
her brother before returning 
home.

Dooley County u s d « .  12.50

Health Notes

Copyrighted

Old Lin* Capital Stock Companies 
Courteous. Com petent A djusters 

COME IN NOW ASK US ABOUT IT

KELLY CHAM BERLAIN
I N S U R A N C E  
Clarendon, Texas 

Day Phone 79 N ight 65

AUSTIN— Dr. Geo. W. Cox, 
State Health Officer, endorsing 
the observance of June as Na
tional Dairy month today releas
ed a statement congratulating 
Texas dairymen on the remark
able progress they have made in 
the past few years.

The use of clean safe ijiilk is a 
health measure. Milk is our most 
nearly perfect food as it is rich 
in proteins, vitamins A and G 
and the minerals calcium and 
phosphate. Improved methods of 
producing wholesome milk has 
been a great help in the saving of 
infant lives.

Milk is perishable and especial
ly during hot weather. To insure 
milk of good quality requires 
cleanliness, sterile utensils, pro
tection against flies, careful bot
tling and maintenance at low 
temperature. The presence in 
fresh milk of large numbers of 
bacteria, due to unsanitary me
thods of production is a health 
hazard.

Dr. Cox added, “Among the 
diseases which may be transmit
ted through milk are tubercu
losis, typhoid fever, scarlet fever, 
diphtheria, septic sore throat, 
undulant fever, diarrhea and en
teritis. Numerous milk-borne out
breaks of disease occur every 
year in this country from the use 
of milk that might have been safe 
with proper care.

“We should firmly insist that 
the milk we drink be carefully 
produced, so that we. will have

IT’S ALWAYS A PLEASURE 
TO WELCOME

OUR FRIENDS 
TO CLARENDON

2>nde Ranch 
OR SWANK HOTEL
Rid* th* stroamlina, air-conditioned 
Y e x e i Z e p h y r  for a  fast, comforta
ble, carefree trip to your favorite va
cation spot. Pullmans, diners, and de 
luxe chair cars offer safety, and 
travel comforts unexcelled by any 
other mode of travel, le t our Travel 
Experts plan your trip.

WE EXTEND - -
A CORDIAL

WELCOME

C M P  A N D  M A I L  N O W
Mr. Robt. L Hoyt, C.f.A.
Fort Worth 4  Donvor City Ry.
Fort Worth 2, T#*o*

Float* toad information about a ZEPHYR 
vocation in . . . Colorodo Q  Yollow- 

□  Pacific Morthwost Q  
Giocior □  Californio Q  

□

ADMUS_

V1-J1

A Z E P H Y R V A C A T I O N  
C O S T S  Jledd T H A N  Y O U  T H I N K

TO  OUR FRIENDS
FOR THE

CELEBRATION
Here July 3rd & 4th

GOLDSTON & BRUMLEY
J E W E L E R S

performane

Especially This Year for Clarendon’s '
75th Anniversary 

RODEO AND CELEBRATION
BROOKS DRY GOODS

THE QUALITY STORE

'.«MWmpMwr*r'

/Continuation of standard equipment and trim 
illustrated it  dependeot on availability of materialJ

•  • to do more work for your money!
It Is no wonder Chevrolet Is America's most popu
lar truck. For no other truck for the same money 
can equal Chevrolet’s power, Chevrolet's eager 
response and easy handling that add up to finer 
performance with outstanding economy. See the 
195J Chevrolet Advance-Design truck seen.

Chevrolet Trucltt h  the  
A ay Other Mattel

TWO OREAT
ENGINES

VALVE-IN-HEAD
DESIGN

CAM-OROUNO CAST 
A U O Y  IRON FISTONS

CONTROLLED 
UNIFORM COOLING

SYNCHRO-MESH
TRANSMISSION

HYPOID' 
REAR AXLE

Clarendon Motor Comnanv
CLARENDON, TEXAS *  * *
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“ Carnival D aze” To 
H elp  Build Funds 
For Air Force 
A id Society

Air Force personnel and their 
dependents can go to college with 
funds provided by the Air Force 
Aid Society, thanks to some far 
sighted thinking on the part of 
General Henry “Hap” Arnold.

This was pointed out by offic
ials of Biggs personal affairs sec
tion in conjunction with the cur
rent fund raising campaign and 
forthcoming carnival to be held 
at Biggs on June 30th.

At the time of the death of 
General of the Air Force, Hap 
Arnold, Mrs. Arnold requested 
that instead of flowers, those in

terested, send gifts to the Educa
tional Fund in which General 
Arnold had been particularly in
terested.

More than $26,000 was receiv
ed. It was proposed that an ap
propriate memorial honoring 
General Arnold be established in 
the form of a scholarship of fel
lowship. The Board of Trustees of 
the Air Force Aid Society titled 
this scholarship, “The General 
Henry H. Arnold Educational 
Fund.”

The fund is available to child
ren of officers and airmen whose 
parents might not otherwise be 
able to send their children to col
lege or vocational school above 
the high school level. It is the in
tent to adhere to the following 
priority in providing funds; 
Children of Air Force personnel

- 3 Z -
Advertisement

Rom where I sit Joe Marsh

The Cow That Can't 
"Run Dry"

Sandy Johnson showed me his 
Jersey cows last week. It was a 
warm day and they were all under 
the trees near a watering trough.

And darned if one cow wasn’t 
pumping water into the trough! 
It’s a fact—she’d raise the pump 
handle with her nose, and use her 
throat to push it down again.

“That’s Mabel,” Sandy explained 
as she moved away. “Sometimes 
they drink that trough dry, and 
she’s learned how to fill it again. 
But she doesn’t know her own 
strength—turns the place into a 
swamp If we don’t  watch her.”

From where I sit, Mabel isn’t 
the only one who sometimes doesn’t 
know where to stop. For instance, 
people often carry personal opin
ions too far—like the person who 
wants everyone to accept hit 
choice of political parties, or ball
players . . .  or beverages. I prefer 
a glass of beer with my meals. I 
know that a lot of other people 
prefer milk. But nobody ought 
to insist on “herding” others 
around to his way of thinking

£ )o e

Copyright, 19S1, United States Brewers Foundation

Welcome Neighbors
TO CLARENDON

J U L Y  T H IR D  &  F O U R T H
FOR THE BIG ANNIVERSARY

CELEBRATION
«

AND

R O D E O

who died as a result of their ser
vice; Children of Air Force per
sonnel who died subsequent to 
the ending of hostilities; and 
Children of Air Force personnel, 
generally.

To date, grants for tuition total 
over $7,000. An additional $4.4 
thousand has been loaned to as
sist with living expenses while in 
school and is to be repaid over a 
period of time after graduation.

The cost of tuition may be a 
grant and an amount not to ex
ceed $300.00 a year may be loan
ed a student for other expenses. 
This requires the student to earn 
part of the cost by working dur
ing school terms or during vaca
tions. The costs of a college edu
cation have increased and very 
few scholarships are available 
from any sources which cover all 
expenses.

There will be an increase in 
requests for help each year since 
many Air Force children are ar
riving at college age. Few of the 
World War II children have 
reached high school, and these 
children who were orphaned 
must be kept in mind. Each ap
plication is evaluated and after 
careful consideration of family 
income and other related factors,
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the scholarship is awarded.

The fund is constantly being 
increased by donations from 
Women’s Clubs at many Air 
Force bases and by donations 
from individuals in service and 
in civilian life. The Aid Society 
desires to increase the Educa
tional Fund so that in the coming 
years when the students need 
help, no approved application 
will be denied for the lack of 
funds.

Biggs Air Force Base is now 
preparing to supplement the 1951 
Fund Drive with their big 
“Carnival Daze” show which will
offer El Pasoans 5 days of thrills, 
excitement, gayety and laughter 
which will be held on the premi
ses of Biggs Air Force Base from 
June 30th through July 4th.

Col. James Y. Parker, Com
manding Officer of the 97th Air 
Base Gro>’p, lias extended a wide 
open invitation to all civilian and 
military personnel in and around 
the El Paso area to attend the 
free “Carnival Daze” extrava
ganza June 30th at Biggs Air 
Force Base.

P A G E SEVEN

Slot machines have been re
moved from all Navy installa
tions.

INSURANCE OF ALL KINDS—

ABSTRACTS OF TITLE

REAL ESTATE NOTARY PUBLIC

C L A R E N D O N  A B S T R A C T  C O .
C. C. POWELL

“ P E T R O L E U M  
P E G G Y  S A Y S ”

Judging by what my friends 
tell me of their Christmas gifts, 
nylon stockings are among the 
favored gifts a man buys for a 
woman. Getting the most from 
nylons in wear, beauty and com
fort depends on various factors, 
and the petroleum industry, 
which plays a surprising role in 
the manufacture of nylon stock

ings, has compiled a helpful list 
of nylon facts;

We all talk about stockings of 
such and such a denier, but do 
you know what it means? Denier 
expresses the weight and thick
ness of the nylon thread. The 
higher the denier number, the 
heavier and strong the thread.

To wash nylon stockings use 
warm water and a mild house
hold soap. Rinse tlforoughly in 
clear water.

Nylon stockings are not harm

ed by storage, so don’t worry i f  
you can’t wear a pair right away. 
But do keep them in some snag- 
proof box.

Oil men arp interested in 
stockings because some of the 
raw materials for nylon come 
from crude oil and natural gas.

The Navy will gain approxi
mately 3,000 line officers this 
year under college NROTC pro
grams and from the Naval Acad
emy. /

\

W ere*
t h e  

o e *
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ChamV'0*

TOP GAS-SAVER 
OF THE TOP 4
IN ITS LOW PRICE FIELD!

Phone 11 Clarendon

See it!  Try it! Buy it!

’51STUDEBAKER CHAMPION
One ofthe 4  lowest price largest selling cars!

W E W ILL BE CLOSED ALL DAY JU LY  4th

Foxworth -  Galbraith Lumber Company
Phono 21

A  REAL 
G A S  M ILE A G E  

C H A M P I O N !

In this y ea r 's  M obilgai Economy Run, a  Sludabakor 
C ham pion m ade the bost actua l g a t  m ileage of the 
26 "s tan d a rd  classifications”  cars com peting—did 2V4 
to  6 miles par gallon  batter th an  the entries of tha 
three other largest selling low est price cars. Tha C ham 
pion had  Sludabakor overdrive, optional a t ex tra  cost.

NOBLITT SALES CO
H ig h w a y  2 8 7

IT’S AN HONOR 
TO HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY

TO WELCOME YOU
TO CLARENDON for THIS CELEBRATION

July 3rd & 4th

May you have two wonderful days in visiting 
with your friends here, and enjoying the 

activities scheduled for those days.

We will be Closed All Day Wednesday, July 4th

GEORGES CLEANERS
Phono I t



1
J
l

1
. THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADEN .

A V  lrf»

LET’S ALL CELEBRATE
C L A R E N D O N ’S

B IR T H D A Y
MAIN STREET OF CLARENDON — 1890

TWO GRAND

This Bank Extends A Hearty Welcome
TO EVERYONE

The Donley County State Bank
Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

By Meeting Our Frienbs
AND

Greeting Our-Visitors
t

Here July 3rd & 4th ****».
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begging *or some 
w + paper* °r magazines.

American

Pm

"Old soldiers never die,” and 
almost never fade away. The 
tragic part of it is there are 
plenty of young ones dying and 
some of our leaders are waking 
up to the fact of “What tor”. 
Some of the authorities on .he 
far East say that just this sort of 
thing could go on a hundred 
years and not solve anything; if 
we could last that long. Men and 
time mean nothing to the Asiatic 
people. If there are any two 
things that they have more of, it 
is time and children. We have 
lost 80,000 casualties. South Ko
rea has lost 270,000. All the other 
hard fighting friends of ours in 
the United Nations have lost a 
combined staggering total of 30,- 
000 adding up to 380,000.

Uncle Bob finally let me down; 
I might have known be would
not be an authority on the Irish 
- - and then another thing, reckon 
a Scotchman would “Give out”, 
even if he knew something. Any
way, he says that the name 
sounds a bit Turkish to him and 
that he certainly wouldn’t risk 
a guess as to whether this person 
is a man or a woman. Judging 
from the name what do you say? 
In the meantime send a bundle 
of old papers to Liam Hodgins, 
23 Reginald St., Dublin Eire, for 
this person sick with TB and

In a nearby town the teacher 
was asking some current ques
tions durin gthe class in Civics.

He asked this question; “If we 
were on the road to inflation 
which should a person buy 
Stocks or Bonds?" All answered 
stocks except one. "And why do 
you say bonds”, asked the teach
er. “Well, suppose you do have 
inflation, won’t feed get high, and 
if you have to buy feed for the 
stock where will you be?”

I notice in the papers that the 
chairman of the taxation commit
tee in the Senate says that this 
7 billion tax boost that they are 
voting on now is the very limit 
that the American people can 
stand. It is startling to think that 
in twenty years we have come 
from a comparatively tax-free 
people to the very brink of dis
aster and no one seems to care, 
hardly. Most of the counties, 
states and schools have been 
fairly conservative in raising 
taxes; now the federal govern
ment has grabbed all the potent
ial here; especially many of the

MEET YOUR FRIENDS HERE

July 3rd & 4th
*

for the
*

Rodeo & Celebration

. THE DONLEY C06T»TY LEADS*
county and city governments 
have tried to hold the line. I 
wonder whether it was wise or 
not. Washington has taken all the 
take; now it will dish it out along 
with the authority that goes with 
it. One of the chief reasons for 
the fall of the Roman empire was 
high taxes, another was corrup
tion in the government, another 
was moral and religious back
sliding; I wonder, I wonder.

I heard of a city girl that was 
out visiting on the farm and af
ter watcnlng the cows being 
milked and all the other chores 
she was asked at the supper 
table if she would like some milk 
to drink. "No”, she replied, “If 
I can’t have factory milk I don’t 
believe I want any.”

There are two kinds of speak
ers that just kind of worry me; 
that is, in addition to those that 
talk too long and say too little. 
These are those that just almost 
curse all the time; kinda keep 
you worried for fear that they 
will say something to offend 
someone, and the ones who tell 
jokes ‘that are too bad to be told 
out behind the barn. I know that 
most speakers that tell these 
rough jokes do so because they 
think the people want it, but in 
many cases it just sorta spoils the 
talk. I think I love a joke as well 
as the next person but somehow 
vulgar joqes told in mixed aud
iences or in the community 
church houses just don’t seem 
funny to me.

The Navy’s first “submersible 
torpedo boat", the USS Holland, 
was accepted on April 11, 1900. 
Fifty-one years later the U. S. 
Fleet boasts 76 submarines on 
active service and 120 in reserve.

P A R K E R - P E R K I N S

While other Presidents have 
died in office, William Henry 
Harrison and Zachary Taylor are 
the only ones whose deaths oc
curred in the White House.

The Marine Corps has an
nounced that 45 per cent of its 
total strength on active duty is 
made up of Reservists.

The first ironclad warship was 
built in the 16th century for the 
Korean Navy.

WE’RE LOOKING FORWARD

To Seeing You
HERE AT THE

CELEBRATION

State Fair Sets Large 
A ttendance Goal For 
Rural Youth Day

The State Fair of Texas has set 
90,000 as its attendance goal for 
Rural Youth Day at the 1951 fair, 
James W. Aston, chairman of the 
fair’s Rural YoutR Committee, 
has announced.

More than 75,000 Four-H Club 
boys and girls. Future Farmers 
and Future Homemakers from 
225 Texas Counties attended 
Rural Youth Day last year, 
Aston said. Rural Youth Day this 
year will again be on the opening 
dap of the fair, Saturday, Oct. 6.

“This is one of the most im
portant days of the fair as far as 
the educational aspects of the ex
position are concerned,” Mr. 
Aston said. “This program—by 
far the largest annual event of 
its nature in the country — has 
commanded nationwide attention 
to Texas and to the state fair.

“The youngsters will be admit
ted free to the fairgrounds and 
will be served a box lunch at 
noontime at a king-size picnic 
that for sheer magnitude will 
rival other spectacular events at 
the fair. Two hundred Boy Scouts 
will do the serving. Dallas busi
ness leaders will be hosts and 
the Dallas Chamber of Commerce 
and Junior Chamber of Com
merce will assist,” he said.

More than 1800 vocational 
agriculture and homemaking 
teachers and more than 500 coun
ty agents and home demonstra
tion agents will cooperate in the 
rural youth program, Mr. Aston 
said.

The kids will come from every 
section of Texas to see the high
lights of the 1951 fair, including 
the Pan-American National Here
ford Show, Aberdeen-Angus, 
Brahman and Shorthorn cattle 
shows and other outstanding live
stock shows. They also will see 
the “Story-Book of Texas Agri
culture,” a dramatic new pre
sentation of Texas farming with 
exhibits from each of 14 exten
sion districts from the Panhandle 
to the Rio Grande Valley.

An innivation this year will be 
dinner-dance Friday night, 

Oct. 5, at which Honor Award 
Medals will %>e presented to 24 
outstanding Future Farmers and 
Homemakers and 28 top-flight 
Four-H Club boys and girls.

/ King Ranch at Kingsville, Tex- J 
as is the world's biggest private-1 
ly owned farm.

WELCOME FOLKS TO

CLARENDON’S
Anniversary Celebration

BAR-B-Q & RODEO 
TUESDAY and WEDNESDAY 

July 3rd & 4th

THOMPSON BROS.

« m

Hardware & farm E quipm en t
|

WELCOME
VISITORS

AND

f j J U L Y  T H IR D  & F O U R T H
i

Bring the fam ily and  all your friends for a  great big time both days. Drop in 
to see us while you are  visiting.

S S  PHARM ACY
Bob Mom. Ph. G.

THE REXALL STORE

Phono 36

r4 \

Geo. B. Bagby
LIFE INSURANCE

__fc. *• A ■
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^ Gable Betts Burton^
• Library Notes *

X By May L. Prewitt X
♦

This week we shall 
Children’s books first, as they are 
quite reading conscious. Some of 
these little people have read 
twenty-five books and they will 
be only 3rd graders this fall term. 
On their new list for children 
under 5th grade we have: “Taffy 
and the Rose Colored Glasses.” 
This is a clever little calf story. 
“Michael Angelo Mouse” is quite 
an artist, but the story may not 
interest little people not familiar 
with some of the terms. All will

enjoy “Scuttlebutt Goes to War” 
and “Scuttlebutt and the Carrier 
Kitten.” This last we possessed 
once and it was lost and not re
placed. • These two books are 
stories told by Lt. Dwight Follett 
to Margaret Triskey who writes 
children’s books. Lt. Follett is 
connected with the Wilcox & Fol
lett Book Co. from where we 
purchase many of our books. 
“Gunner and the Dumbo” is 
written by Lt. Follett. It will ap
peal to 4th, 5th and 6th graders. 
"The Little Duck Who Loved the 
Rain” is attractive and clever, 
but likely for 3rd grade. “Away 
Went Tippy”—3rd & 4th grade 
book. It is the escape of a kitten 
from its box in Grand Central 
Station—very amusing. “Cats & 
More Cats” will amuse several

We Are Back
AT THE

CITY CAFE
- i

We w ant to  thank  everyone for your patronage 
in  the  past and invite you to come in again for our 
fine home cooked meals, sandwiches, etc.

We WELCOME Everyone
to  the  Celebration here Ju ly  3rd & 4th. Cpme in 
and visit w ith  us while here.

V

Pete &  Katie White

, — i

■  ■  .:** ■

D or L  o f D otow 4 Photo
W-O-O-O-SH 1 A Navy heavy cargo “Mariner” takes ofT by 

JATO (Jet Assist Teke-Offf. Officially designated as the PBM, the 
Mariner is built by Glenn L. Martin Company for the U. S. Navy. 
During World" War II this plane served in many capacities including 
duty as a coastal patrol ever on the watch for prowling enemy sub
marines. It has a service ceiling of 21,500 feet, a speed over 206 
knots, wing span of 118 feet, length of 79 feet ten inches. It is 
powered by two Pratt and Whitney R-2800-34 engines, and has a 
gross weight of AO .000 pounds.

grades, and you will laugh heart
ily over “Spunky The Donkey.” 
We received sixteen Little Gold
en Books that we have never 
possessed. The backs are re-en
forced, so they are 59c books. It is 
very necessary that we have 
reading material for these rest
less girls and boys, and these 
were less expensive than any 
other books—then too, these au
thors are all people who have 
done years of work in Children’s 
Literature.

“The Homes o f, America” by 
Ernest Pickering is the biography 
of American Homes as they ex
pressed the lives of our people 
for three centuries. There are 215 
plates, and with the material of 
the book and excellent program 
could be arranged. The fact is we 
have some excellent material for 
various club programs. ,

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Lemons and 
daughters spent the weekend in 
Colorado Springs, Colo, with his 
brother, Mr. and Mrs. Scott 
Lemons. Accompanying them for 
an extended visit were his par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. E. F. Lemons 
of Memphis.

Visitors In C. R. Cross Homs
Mr. and Mrs. Murry Cross of 

St. Petersburg, Fla. have been 
visiting the past several days 
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs 
C. R. Crpss of Goodnight. Other 
weekend visitors were Mr. and 
Mrs. C. R. Cross Jr. of Tucumcari, 
N. Mex., Mr. and Mrs. Herman 
Cross and Annette of Goodnight; 
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Orrell of Ft 
Worth; Mr. and Mrs. Luther Pitt
man and boys of Amarillo; Mr. 
and Mrs. Clyde Hudson of Good
night; Mr. and Mrs. Neely Hud
son, Mrs. Mattie Hudson and Mrs 
Bertha Benson all of Clarendon.

Little Miss Cynthia Plaster of 
Canyon is visiting this week with 
her grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Clyde Gilbert, j

Donley County Lender. $2.50 '

Crank Her Up - • •
WE’RE LOOKING FORWARD 

TO SEEING YOU HERE FOR THE

BIG CELEBRATION

shop - - -
Army-Navy Store 
for —
Cot M attresses & Pillows. 
Tarpaulins. Camp Stools. Jeep 
Tarps. Canteens. Cup & Cov
ers, Mess Kits, zipper bags, 
shaving k it bags, su it cases, 
duffel bags. Barrack bags, 
m atchette knives, rubber hip 
boota. w ork shoes of all kinds, 
bootees and engineer boots. 
Tony Lam a Cowboy boots, 
saddle soap and arm y dubbin, 
bubble goggles, bill folds, 
pocket knives. T -Shirts and 
underw ear. W estern W rang
lers, fatigue pants, khakis, 
cham bray shirts, new  style 
sox. navy dungarees and 
m any o ther article* a t lowest 
prices.

T M SHAVER
Owner

Going to buy an
AIR COOLER?

\
\ 3Q i 4o-<

’ t

July 3rd & 4th

Palmer Motor Co.
Ford Sales & Service

Palmer Implement Co.
Ford Tractors -  Dearborn Farm Equipment

------------ '* * * * ' : -----------—

let es expleia hew

St<uc&
AIR COOLERS
‘ TWICE AS MUCH 

COM M R -,
It will pay you 

in comfort gained 
and dollars saved!

Thompson Bros.
Phono 57

%•
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" " .....................  . - jSL

Game Officials W arn Against 
Making Pets Out of Wild 
Animals And Birds

AUSTIN—Texans run a risk in 
trying to make pets out of wild 
animals and birds, according to 
the Executive Secretary of the 
Game, Fish & Oyster Commiss
ion.

He made the point in com
menting on the current vacation 
“invasion” season which parallels 
the appearance of fawn deer and 
other wildlife young.

“The fawn, which are begin
ning to appear now, oftentimes 
are believed to be lost by well 
meaning persons,” said the Exe
cutive Secretary.

“Usually, in such eases, the 
parent deer have been frightened 
away temporarily but will return. 
They find their young either by 
sight or by scent.

“One of the primary dangers of 
persons trying to provide a home 
for ‘lost’ wild game is that the 
shock from fright of being hand

led many times kills the young 
things. They are very sensitive 
to human encroachment

“If the ‘lost’ animals survive, 
they usually prove to be a nuis
ance. This is particularly true of 
deer. Actually, there is & genuine 
hazard involved in trying to tame 
wild deer, especially the bucks. 
They have been known to follow 
people around like a dog and 
then suddenly, in the fall mating 
season, become violent and at
tack humans either with their 
horns or front feet.”

The Executive Secretary said 
trying to raise wild birds by set
ting their eggs under a domestic 
fowl us ially proves wasted effort 
since they seldom hatch and if 
they do, the little birds perish. 
He emphasized that persons in
sisting on making pets of wildlife 
must have a permit under a state 
law.

The ashes of a six-foot man 
will usually weigh between 8 and 
9 pounds after cremation.

________Thursday, June 28, 1951
Ard*n L  T .r-y  In Germany
Pfc. Arden L. Terry of Claren

don is the only Donley County 
resident to be among the first 
American troops to arrive in 
Europe to augment General 
Dwight D. Eisenhower’s Atlantic 
Pact forces. He is serving with 
the advance party of the famous 
Fourth (Ivy) Division, temporar
ily quartered in a huge tent city 
near Mannheim, Germany.

Pfc. Terry, 22, is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. George W. Terry. He is 
assigned to the field artillery as 
an observer. Before being induct
ed into the Army last October, 
he attended Clarendon Junior 
College. Terry states that being 
in Germany is the most interest
ing experience of his life.

Mr. and Mrs. Hermon Right 
apd Janice of Iowa Park visited 
last week in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Carroll Lewis and family.

-
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Gilbert 

were Aifaprillo visitors Friday. .

Welcome Visitors 
TO CLARENDON

Kelly Ckamberlain
I N S U R A N C E

i f \ I

WE ARE HAPPY

To Welcome You 
TO  CLARENDON

FOR THE BIG CELEBRATION AND

Here July 3rd & 4th
Come in and visit us while here.

v • v V.

Cornell & Patterson
SERVICE STATION

SINCLAIR PRODUCTS
t t  Z. h t t —  u. s . SOYAL TIKIS  Clarrac# (D«W) ( M l

irrmrunniiiiiiiMiiniwisir) .... . n
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JJEALTH 'J'ALKS
Prepared by the 

Texas Medical Association
If the bug family of rod-shaped 

germs were compared to the 
Three Bears, the bacteria would 
be Daddy Bear, the virus would 
be Baby Bear and the rickettsial 
would be Mama Bear, about mid
way in size between Daddy and 
Baby Bear.

These rickettsial germs get 
around to mankind mainly by 
means of ticks, lice, mites or fleas 
as these insects feed upon per
sons or animals who have disease 
and then latch on to you. Rat 
fleas spread the rickettsial dis
ease known as murine fever, and 
ticks are the source of such dis-

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEASER .
ease* as Rocky Mountain spotted 
fever, Q fever and Bullis fever.

TyDhus fever is frequently con
fused with typhoid fever, both in 
name and in symptoms of the 
disease. They are two distinct 
illnesses, however, with the most 
common distinction perhaps in 
the’rash that they produce; with 
typhoid when the rash breaks 
out, it stays broken out when you 
push on it; with typhus the rash 
turns white and disappears for a 
moment when you push the skin 
in.

You have a real bad headache 
with typhus fever, a headache 
that lasts the whole two or three 
weeks of the disease. It’s the kind 
of headache that makes you want 
an ice cap on your head all the 
time and since you usually run

PAGE CLEVER

People, Spots In The News

W E L C O M E

F RI E N DS
TO THE CELEBRATION

TUESDAY and WEDNESDAY

July 3rd & 4th

WHITE AUTO STORE
Phone 162

Wood ticks, rabbit ticks, dog 
ticks, and the Lone Star tick 
which is often called the cattle 
tick are the brands which spread 
spotted fever by their bite.

The Lone Star tick also carries 
around the rickettsial germ that 
causes Q fever, a disease much 
milder than spotted fever and 
without a rash. The Lone Star 
tick can infect cattle with Q 
fever and the germ may be car
ried to humans through the raw 
milk from an infected cow even 
though the cow doesn’t seem to 
be ill. That’s why pasteurization 
of milk is so essential.

Q fever epidemics have occur
red among those in contact with 
cattle such as dairymen, packing
house, slaughterhouse, and lab
oratory workers.

Though some of the symptoms 
of spotted fever may also mark 
Q fever, they are usually much 
milder; Q fever nearly always 
has some of the symptoms of 
pneumonia accompanying the 
disease, such as chest pains and 
cough.

Bullis fever flared up at Camp 
Bullis during the training of ser
vicemen for World War II. Those 
afflicted with the disease were 
invariably from other parts of 
the country. The Lone Star tick 
was considered responsible for 
this inhospitality to visiting ser
vicemen, which laid them up 
With fever ranging from 102 to 
105 degrees for about a week or 
two and then went away.

At Naval Training Caniar
Undergoing a two-week re

serve training course at the U. S. 
Naval Training Center, Great 
Lakes, 111., is Wayburn D. Wilson,
seaman recruit, USNR, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. O. E. Wilson of Route 1, 
Clarendon, and husband of Mrs. 
Betty Wilson of 1109 Polk St.,
Amarillo. ; n

Donley County Leader, *2.50 year

Mrs. Ella Underdown of Hen
derson, Texas is visiting in the 
home of her sister, Mr. and Mrs. 
Carroll Lewis.

Mr. and Mrs. John N. Plaster of 
Canyon announce the arrival of a 
son, John Charles, born Saturday 
June 23, in an Amarillo hospital 
The young man is the grandson 
of Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Gilbert.

a pretty high fever that may lead
to delirium, the ice cap is a good 
idea. In addition to bed rest and 
such treatment as might relieve 
the aching head, your doctor will
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WE WELCOME YOU  
TO ATTEND THE

Celebration
July 3rd & 4th

probably prescribe one of tbe 
new medicines such as aureOmy- 
cin to carry you through typhus
with minimum discomfort. There 
isn’t much danger of any compli
cations with typhus if sensibly 
treated and one good thing about 

! the disease is that once you’ve 
had it, you’re immune.

Spotted fever, sometimes called 
by its full name of Rocky Moun
tain spotted fever, is a more ser
ious illness than typhus and in 
times past has had a high death 
rate. The new drugs have not 
only cut down on the complica
tions which can arise from spot
ted fever but also seem to be cut
ting clear down on that mortality
rate.'

Spotted fever is caused by tick 
bites and is common all over the 
world. You usually get sick very 
suddenly with this disease, just 
developing awful headache, mus
cle and joint ache*, shaking chills 
and fever, hurting eyes, upset 
stomach and maybe even bald
ness, your hair suddenly falling 
out. You have a high fever and 
you do feel real sick.

The rash from which spotted 
fever gets its name usually ap
pears after the second day of the 
illness, first breaking out around 
the wrists and ankles and then 
spreading all over the body, even 
pn the p films of the hands and 
soles of the feet »v" *- * •

Since ticks are More common 
in rural areas than in towns, 
spotted feVeb 1* more common in 

. the country, Every tick is not 
i infected, ef course, but knowl- 

edge of A recent tick bite, follow
ed ih 2 to 14 days by a sickness 
such as described above would 
4)*rhaps speed up your doctor’s 
diagnosis and permit him to start 
treatment early. ___________

WE WILL BE O PE r„ BOTh  DAYS 

Drive in for « tan’ ^  fo)] M ebilgu

MapoliP/Ssmce Station
Phone 197

Hearing Aid 
Authority W ill 
Visit Clarendon

Mr. Reed Payne will be in 
Clarendon from 1 to 5 o’clock, 
Wednesday, April 25th to show 
the Hard of Hearing the latest 
progress that has been made I n  
the hearing aid field. Mr. Payne 
will make free hearing tests and 
demonstrate the new Beltone 
Melody Hearing aid - - - will 
show you how you may hear 
clearly - - - and UNDERSTAND 
- - - with NO.BUTTON SHOW
ING IN YOUR EAR1 
For home demonstration Phono 

Donley Hotel No. 87 
DATE: Thursday. July 5th 
Place: Donley Hotel 
Batteries for all makes of aide.

Sponsored by 
Beltane Hearing Service 

117 West 8th SU Amarillo
........................ .... — J

IT’S ALWAYS A PLEASURE 
TO WELCOME

OUR FRIENDS 
TO CLARENDON
for RODEO QUEEN

Vote for

NOMA LEE LEWIS
Sponsored by

YOUR BUICK DEALER

FOR A GOOD TIME AT THE
RODEO AND CELEBRATION
Bud Anderson Motor Co.

BUICK SALES & SERVICE PHONE 40-J

Y I P P E E
THERE WILL BE PLENTY DOING

- IN T H E  OLD TOWN

July 3rd & 4th
- - • and we hope you are  planning to be a  part of the 
whole affa ir. We extend a cordial welcome to everyone.

( 1

Clarendon’s Farm Store
1 ■ .
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SAINT MARY'S 
CATHOLIC CHUMCH 

B t T .  Richard Vaughan. Paator
MASS

9:30 A. M.
Every Second and Fourth Sunday 
of each month.

MARTIN BAPTIST CHURCH
9:30 A. M.

Ernest Phillips. Paator 
Sunday School—10 a. m.

Guy Sibley, Supt. 
Morning Service—11 a. m. 
Training Union—7:30 p. m. 
Harold Elliott, Director 
Evening Service—8 p. m. 
Prayer Service, 8:00.
TTie Church with a friendly 

Welcome.

Jack Eddings, Supt 
11:00—Morning Wwship 
7:00—Training Union

Dale Hill, Director 
8:00—Evening Service 
3:00—Wednesday, W. M. U.
7: IS—Wednesday: S u n d a y  

School Officers and Teach
ers Meeting.

8:00—Mid-Week Service 
8:45—Choir Practice

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
L  A. Sartain. Pastor

9:45—Sunday School

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Lelia Lain. Texas 

Rev. H. M. Vardeman, Pastor
Sunday School—10 a. m. 
Morning Service—11 a. m. 
Training Union—7:30 
Evening Service—8:30 
Wednesday night Prayer meet 

ing at 7:30.

Evening Worship—7:00 p. m. 
MONDAY:

Wesleyan Service Guild meet
ings every first and third week 
at 7:30 p. m.
Steward’s meeting — 1st Mon

day of each month.
THURSDAY:

Choir Rehearsal—7:00 p. m. 
Circle Meetings of the Woman’s 
Society of Christian Service, 
3:30 p. m.
Home Makers Circle — 4th 

Wednesday of each month.

. THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER
LELIA LAKE 

METHODIST CHURCH
Rev. L  D. Cleveland. Pastor
Sunday school every Sunday 

at 10 a. m.
Preaching every Sunday morn

ing at 11 a. m. Evening, 8:30 p. m., 
except the 3rd Sunday.

M.Y.F. each Sunday evening 
at 8 p. m.

Everyone is cordially invited 
to attend.

Thursday. June 28, 1951

METHODIST CHURCH 
CALENDAR

Rev. John A. English. Pastor
SUIf DAY:

Church School. 9:43 a. m. 
Morning Worship, 10:50 a. m. 
Youth Fellowship—6:30 p. m.

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
R. C. Copeland. Jr.. Evangelist
You are welcome to every ser

vice.
Bible School—10:00 a. m.
Preaching—11 a. m. & 7:45 p.m,
Communion at 11:45 a. m. and 

8 p. m.
Ladies Bible study Wednesday 

at 3:00 p. m.
Mid-week Bible study, Wed

nesday at 8:00 p. m.

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Lay Readers: Lawrence Neece 
W. H. Cooke m  

10:00 Adult Church School, Rec
tory.

10:00 Primary Church School, 
Rectory.

11:00 Morning Prayer & Sermon.

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
Jamas T. Mitchell. Minister

Morning Services 
Sunday School—9:45 
Morning Services—10:43 

Evening• Services 
Young People’s meeting—6:45 
Evangelistic Hour—8:00

Cotton can be grown in differ
ent colors so that it doesn’t have 
to be dyed. _____

D k. H. R. BECK
D E N T I S T
Goldston Blog.

Clarendon, Texas Phone 46

NOTICE
Wa are now open from 8 a. m. to 
6 p. m. Weak Days.

8 a. m. to 8 p. m. Saturdays. 
Make this your headquarters for 
all Radio Repairs.

All work guaranteed.
CLARENDON RADIO 

SERVICE 
Located next door to Ice House.

Wa can furnish you and every  

m em ber of your fam ily w ith 

Burial Insurance up to $500.00.

M urphy-Spicer Funeral D irectors
Phone 160 for A m bulance Serlvce

Leila Lake. Texas
SECOND BAPTIST CHURCH 
Eld. Harry Robertson. Pastor
Preaching each Second Sunday 

and Sunday night and Saturday 
night before. Evening service, 
7:30; morning service 11:00.

A welcome awaits you.

ASSEMBLY OF GOD CHURCH 
Rev. C. E. Spilman. Pastor

Sunday School—9:45 
Church Services:

Sunday morning—11 a. m. 
Wednesday night—8 p. m. 
Saturday night—8 p. in. 
Sunday night—7:30 p. m.

Donley County Leader. I U 0

DANGEROUS
to gamble with the life and 

looks of your prised garments 
by subjecting them to inferior 
cleaning. Anything you care as 
much about as your clothes 
deserves the finest treatment— 
in sh o rt, ou r m ost m odern 
method of cleaning and condi
tioning your garments I

PARSONS BROS. 
The Master Cleaners 

Phone 27

MAKE A DATE
TO ATTEND THE

RODEO AND CELEBRATION 
Here July 3rd & 4th

Get Set!
e

FOR THE BIG

RODEO AND CELEBRATION
Here July 3rd & 4th

WE ARE HAPPY TO WELCOME VISITORS, 
ONE AND ALL, FOR THIS GALA OCCASION.

For Good Insurance

K E L L Y
C H A M B E R L A I N

All Types— All Kinds 
P R O M P T  A D J U S T M E N T S

C l a r e n d o n ,  T e x a / i

Dr. J . W. Evans
D entist and O rthodontist

Phone 285 - Clarendon. Texas

T. M. SHAVER
ARMY & NAVY STORE 

214 Sully Street 

Clarendon. Texas 

For W ork Clothes & Shoes 
Buy for Less

MAGNOLIA PRODUCTS
GASOLINE, OILS, GREASES, Etc. 

for better perform ance in cars or tractors.

F. J. H O M M E L
M AGNOLIA W HOLESALE DISTRIBUTOR

Phone 266

IT  IS ALWAYS A PLEASURE FOR US TO JO IN  OUR NEIGHBORS IN 

W ELCOMING OUR FRIENDS TO CLARENDON FOR TH IS ANNUAL

CELEBRATION as W ell as any O ther TIME THROUGHOUT THE YEAR.

\

Th o rn b e rry  D ru g
Phone 93
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A* J.
I got the story

50,000Miles-No Wear
and changed to New  Conoco Suger Motor O il’

•ays W. 8. Abel 
Traveling Salesman 

81 Pose, Tanas
_______ _ •

■ u *

\

GORDON STEWART. D. O.
Physician It Surgeon 

X-ray

General Practice
Office in Latson Bldg. 

Ground Floor
Office Phone 239 

Residence Phone 253

J A C K  E.  G R A Y
P U B l . i i  F i O (  > K E F  P 4 N G  
A ( C  ( > U  N T  I N  ( »  S Y S T E M S  

f l \ A \  I A l S T  A T F M  F N T s

SCHAFIR PLOW

J /

■ i i T i T i - m

Size* 6 to 18 feet.

Estlack Mach’y Co
Phone 262 

Clarendon. Texae

“ /  travel 40,000 miles a year," says 
Mr. Abel. “Since I ’ve changed to 
new Conoco Super I never have 
to add a quart between drains, 
and I’ve had no engine trouble.”

"S0.000Af//eS’/Vo W ear/”Proved Mere:

* I  have 80.000 miles on my Chevrolet, 
using Cohoco Super.” says Nick 
Motsner, Shop Foreman, Twin Falls, 
Idaho. “The motor haa never been 
torn down, oil consumption is a t a 
minimum, and gasoline mileage aver
aged 23 milee to the gallon.’7

After a punishing 50,000-mile road 
teat, with proper drains and regular 
care, engines lubricated with new 
Conoco SuBfil Motor Oil showed no 
wear of any consequence: in fact, an 
average of lees than one one-thou
sandth inch on cylinders and crank
shafts. AND gasoline mileage for the 
last 5,000 miles was actually 99.77 % 
as good as for the first 5,0001 *

"Tve had a decided decrease in main
tenance costs and gasoline consump
tion since changing to Conoco Super.” 
reports Goddard I-anglinais, Taxi 
Fleet Operator, Lafayette, La. “I  
only wish all my cabs had been 
broken in with Conoco Super." CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

S. W .L  O W E
YbUB LOCAL CONOCO AGENT


